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The House met at 3:00 p.m. 

MR. SPEAKER (McNicholas): 
Order, please! 

On Friday morning the hon. the 
member for Fogo rose on a point of 
privilege, but before making his 
case asked that I consider 
Paragraph 83 of Beauchesne, Fifth 
Edition. I would ask the hon. 
member to now make his point of 
privilege. If, indeed, I need to 
hear the transcript of any 
information that was broadcast, I 

shall endeavour to obtain that 
information. 

MR. TUI.K: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker, firstly I want to 
thank you for your ruling. On 
Friday I felt and I still feel, 
that a point of privilege was 
necessary concerning allegations 
by a person outside of this House 
that a member of this House, 
namely the Premier, was lying. At 
that time, as you said, I did not 
have the transcripts. I now have 
the typed transcripts and I will 
table them after I am finished . 

I would like to make my point of 
privilege in this regard: On 
Thursday the Premier stated in 
this House, and I quote Hansard, 
"Mr. Dobbin offered me a job and I 

turned it down... On Friday 
morning CBC Radio carried Mr. 
Dobbin live saying in reply to a 
question put by one Ted Blades of 
CBC radio, and I will quote 
exactly what he said, 'So are you 
saying that he is lying?' 
Obviously this was referring to 
the Premier, if you will read the 
interview. Craig Dobbin: 
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'Absolutely! He is lying.' 

Now, Mr. Speaker, I want to make 
the point that I am not interested 
in any personal controversy 
between the Premier, in this case 
I will name him, Brian Peckford, 
and Craig Dobbin. I am not 
interested at all. I am 
interested only in the O.f flee of 
the Premier and this Legislature, 
and the fact that the highest 
member of this Parliament, the 
highest claimed Minister of this 
Parliament has been called a liar 
by a person outside this 
r.egislature. 

AN HOM. MEMBER: 
Did you discuss this 
Harry Steele in Gander 
at your meeting? 

MR. SPEAKE.R: 

issue with 
(inaudible) 

Order, please! 
Order, please! 

Order, please! 

MR. TUl.K: 
Mr. Speaker, that I submit to Your 
Honour reflects on all of us, and 
the question obviously is: Does 
that constitute a prime facie case 
of privilege? Of course, it is my 
contention that it does. 

Mr. Speaker, T would like to, if I 
may, refer Your Honour to certain 
parts of Beauchesne, just as 
reference for Your Honour, and I 

wl 11 start wl th section (16) : 'The 
privileges of Parliament, 
Privileges of Parliament are 
rights which are "absolutely 
necessary for the due execution of 
its powers . " They are enjoyed by 
individual Members, because the 
House cannot perform its functions 
without unimpeded use of the 
services of its Members; and by 
each House for the protection of 
its members and the vindication of 
its own authority and dignity.' 
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I would also like to refer Your 
Honour to Page 18, Section 45. 
There is ample precedent to show 
that indeed the statements made by 
Mr. Dobbin, unless, I suggest to 
Your Honour, he can prove that 
they are correct, are a contempt 
to Parliament. ' 

Again I refer your Honour to 
Section 45: 'Traditionally, 
articles in the press reflecting 
badly on the character of the 
House have been treated as 
contempts. It goes on to say, 
"Two members of the staff of the 
House have been dismissed for 
writing such articles, and in 1873 
the House judged an article 
written by a Member to be a 
"scandalous, false and malicious 
libel upon the honour, integrity 
and character of - this --House, and 
of certain Members thereof, and a 
high contempt of the privileges 
and constitutional authority of 
this House". ' 

Section 48: "The House has 
occasionally taken notice of 
attacks on individual Members". 

Section 49: "Following t'eports in 
various newspapers in 1976, the 
t'emarks of Mr. Auguste Choquette, 
which appeared to accuse unnamed 
Membet"s of accepting bribes, were 
t'efet'red by the House to the 
Standing Committee on Privileges 
and Elections". 

Mr. Speaket', those are all 
examples of whet'e, once a person 
outside or inside the legislature 
decided to comment upon the 
character Ot' make allegations 
against the charactet' of anothet' 
individual, it was found it to be 
a contempt of pat'liament, and a 
contempt of a legislature. 

Mr. Speaker, I would like to also 
t"efer to some other quotations 
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ft'om Beauchesne, and I am sure 
your Honour will have no trouble 
finding them. When any o.f these 
rights and immunities both of the 
Members individually and of the 
Assembly in its collective 
capacity, which are known by the 
general name of privileges at"e 
disregarded or attacked by an 
individual or authority, the 
offense is called a bt"each of 
pdvilege and is punishable undet' 
the -law of parliament. 

I would also like to t"efet' Yout" 
Honour to one other thing that is 
in Beauchesne. Libels upon 
members and aspersions upon the.it' 
relation to parliament and 
interference ' of any kind with 
their official duties at"e bt"eeches 
of the privileges of members, but 
to constitute a breach of 
pt'ivilege they must concern the 
character or conduct of member's 
in their capacity. 

Mr. Speaker, I will contend to you 
that what we heard from Mr. Dobbin 
fits those rules exactly, in that 
the allegations he has made 
reflect upon the character of the 
Premier of this Province as being, 
and I use the word only as he used 
it, a liar and, therefore is a 
contempt of this House; it is 
libel against one of the membet"s 
of this House, namely the Pt'emiet' 
of this Province, and unless Mt". 
Dobbin can prove to this 
parliament, which is the highest 
court in the land, that what he 
has said is not, in fact, a libel, 
then I would suggest to you, yout" 
Honcut', that he is in contempt of 
this parliament, of this court, 
and should be brought before this 
House to explain his actions. 

I would also like to refer Your 
Honour to one other precedent that 
happened on August 7, 1938, when a 
dispute arose between one John 
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Kent and Dr. Edward Kieley. Kent 
claimed that Kieley verbally 
assaulted him because of remarks 
Kent had made in the House of 
Assembly concerning a 
Newfoundland Hospital. Not 
content to seek redress through 
the courts, Kent claimed Kieley' s 
actions had been a violation of 
his rights and privileges as a 
member of the House. In that 
particular case, Carson, the 
Speaker, summoned Kieley before 
the bar of the House and demanded 
an apology. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, I would contend 
to you again that Mr. Dobbin has 
libelled the highest minister in 
this Province. He has done so in 
relation to statements that the 
Premier made in this House and 
outside it. I am not concerned 
with statements the Premier made 
outside, but I am concerned with 
the statements he made here. 

I will refer your Honour again, as 
I said, to the statements made by 
the Premier on April 28 in this 
House, when he said in answer to a 
question by the member for Fortune 
- Hermi tag, .. Mr. Dobbin offered me 
a job and I turned him down... Mr. 
Craig Dobbin says that that is a 
lie. I say to you, that unless 
Mr. Dobbin can prove otherwise, 
then he is libelling the Premier, 
and the way for us to decide 
whether he is or not, is to pass 
the appropriate motion. Mr. 
Speaker, I say to you, if you are 
prepared to find a prime facie 
case of privilege here, I am 
prepared to move the following 
notice of motion. I can move it 
now, or I can move it later, 
whichever your Honour decides to 
do. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
It has to be (inaudible) first. 
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MR. TULK: 
I understand you have to have a 
prima facie case first. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Tell them what it is going to be. 

MR. TULK: 
I am giving 
Speaker does 
case, I will 
motion: 

notice that if the 
find a pdma facie 
move the following 

Whereas 
attention 

it has 
that Mr. 

come 
Craig 

to our 
Dobbin 

has made a serious accusation 
against a member of the House; and 

Whereas s~ch an allegation 
constitutes a breach of privileges 
of the House; and 

Whereas it is incumbent upon all 
members to protect the pr-ivileges 
of the House; 

Therefore be it resolved that this 
Hauss agree to refer the matter to 
the Committe on Privileges and 
Elections .for appropriate action. 

Your Honour, if you find a pr-ima 
facie case, I am prepared to move 
that motion. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council, to that point. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, it is t"ather obvious 
to me that the Hon. membet" spent 
an awful lot of time this weekend 
digging very deep to try to find 
anything to substantiate this 
pat"tlcular claim of a bt"each of 
privilege. He t"eferenced fot" Your 
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Honour's consideration situations 
that went back to 1873 and 1906, 
which did not have anything to do 
with the situation that he is 
describing here today, or trying 
to describe for Your Honour. 

He neglected conveniently, of 
course, to go on further and quote 
paragraph 47 for you, the first 
sentence where it says, Mr. 
Speaker, and this is dght after 
these other two incidents he 
referred to, 'More recently notice 
has occasionally been taken of 
such articles or comments but the 
House has failed to take any 
action.' 

What I find rather ironic about 
this whole issue, the question of 
whether one person is calling 
another person a liar or whatever, 
is that the Liberal party would 
even bother to raise this 
particular matter. It was only a 
week or so ago, for example, that 
the Leader of the Opposition (Mr. 
Wells) , the member for Windsor -
Buchans, a so-called highly 
respected member of this House -
not a member of the general 
public, but a member of this House 
- aspiring to be Premier, called 
another member of this House a 
liar outside the House - outside 
the House -

AN HON. MEMBER: 
(Inaudible) prepared to defend it. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Prepared to defend it! 
to defend it! 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Big deal! Big deal! 

Prepared 

That 
give 

is 
you 

rather 
some 

il:"onic. Let 
references 

me 
from 
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Beauchesne, Mr. Speaker, if Your 
Honour is prepared to consider 
this seriously, and I would assume 
that he is. I will stick with 
Beauchesne, the Fifth Edition. I 
want to quote several references 
for Your Honour that I will use in 
argument against this silly point 
of privilege . 

First of all, Beauchesne, Fifth 
Edition, page 11, paragraph 17: 
'A - point of privilege is so 
serious it ought rarely to ever 
come up in Parliament.' 

Secondly, he was not talking about 
what happened outside the House, 
he was talki~g about inside. Page 
12, paragraph 19 (1): 'A dispute 
arising between two Members, as to 
allegation of facts, does not 
fulfill the conditions - of 
parliamentary privilege.' That is 
clear. 

Page 25, paragraph 84: The 
Speaker cannot rule on a question 
of privilege. His function when a 
question is raised is limited t.o 
simply deciding whether the matter 
is so serious and of such a 
character to allow the motion he 
talked about in order to take 
priority of all the other business 
of the day. 

Mr. Speaker, I hardly think this 
matter they have raised is that 
serious. With respect to what the 
Premier himself had to say, let me 
give Your Honour another couple of 
quotations. Page 114, paragl:"aph 
322: 'It has been formally ruled 
by Speakers that a statement by a 
Member respecting himself and 
particularly within his own 
knowledge must be accepted. ' And, 
it goes on to say: 'No imputation 
of intentional falsehood is 
permissable. On rare occasions 
this may result in the House 
having to accept two contradi tory 
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accounts of the same incident.' 
That, Mr. Speaker, is precisely 
what we have here, nothing more, 
nothing less. 

Let me quote for Your Honour from 
the House of Commons debates, June 
14, 1978 when the Speaker of the 
day was ruling on a similar 
question of privilege against the 
then Prime Minister, Pierre 

· Trudeau. On Page 6404 of those 
debates the Speaker said, 'The 
long established practice of 
parliament is very clear. That is 
to say, when an hon. member of 
this House rises in his place, 
puts the matter on the record' 
as the Premier has done - 'it is 
accepted by the House. There is a 
very long-established practice 
that the word of any member of 
this House is accepted.-' 

In February 28, 1978, House of 
Commons debates, Page 3295, the 
Speaker ruled again: 'When 
matters of this sort or similar 
have been raised a Minister or a 
Member has risen in his place, and 
under the practices of this House 
his word has always been accepted 
and the matter has always been 
finalized.' 

Finally, let me give Your Honour 
one more quote, and this is a 
quote from Your Honour's own 
ruling in March 1987, using 
another ruling, incidentially, 
that Your Honour gave on 13 June, 
1986, just to show you how 
consistent Your Honour is on 
matters of this nature. 
Responding then to a point of 
privilege raised· by the member for 
Fortune Hermitage against the 
then Minister of Public Works in a 
very, very similar matter, making 
accusations of all kinds, and I 
will conclude with this quote, Mr. 
Speaker: 'I do not know whether 
the statements are in fact 
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untrue. It is not the role of the 
Speaker to determine the truth or 
falsity of a member's statements 
to this House. It is incumbent 
upon a member making allegations 
of that nature to proceed not by 
way of a point of privilege, but 
by another method that has been 
described in the past.• A 
substantive motion could be laid 
down or something of that nature, 
but certainly it does not 
constitute a point of privilege. 
And even Your Honour told a member 
of this House the same thing; he 
cannot proceed by way of point of 
privilege to try to accuse 
somebody of being truthful or 
untruthful. 

All the other references I think 
speak for themselves. When a 
member of this House or a member 
of any legislature speaks, his 
word is accepted, Mr. Speaker. 
And that has always been the 
situation, for years and years and 
centuries and centuries, I 
suppose. Han. members opposite, 
for some strange reason, see this 
as a political opportunity, no 
doubt, more than anything else, to 
try to capitalize on something as 
silly as this. If they want to 
continue to play this kind of 
silly game, then, Mr. Speaker, we 
are prepared to lot them continue 
to play and hang themselves. If 
they want to make substantive 
motions, we are prepared to do the 
same, too, Mr. Speaker, quite 
prepared. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, the Opposition House 
Leader brought up the 
Carson/Kielly affair, which is a 
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unique use of that particular 
precedent, because it did occur in 
this House back, I think, between 
1832 and 1855, at the time of 
Representative Government but 
before Responsible Government. I 
think the member should have 
continued on with the entire 
account, because what, in fact, 
happened in the Carson/Kielly 
affair was William Carson was the 
Speaker of the Chamber at the time 
and essentially got into a fight 
out· on the street with Kielly, who 
was the Surgeon Gene~al of the 
Colony at the time, I believe. 
Because of that fight, Carson felt 
that his privileges as a member of 
the House were violated. What 
happened was the House then drew 
him befo~e the bar, or attempted 
to. Actually I think they sent 
the unfortunate Sergeant...,..at.,..Arms 
of that time out to g~ab Kielly 
and bring him in. What happened, 
Mr. Speaker, was that both the 
cou~ts and Westminster, at the 
time, clearly over~uled this 
Chamber and said, 'You have 
nothing to do with a private 
dispute like that, even if it is a 
member of the House.' 

I think the analogy is exact 
he~e. We are not talking about 
malfeasance on the part of the 
P~emier with ~egard to his office, 
we are talking about a dispute 
between him, as a p~i vate 
individual and anothe~ 

individual. On that basis it has 
no business whatsoeve~ he~e, and 
if we b~ing him before the bar, we 
c~eate the same mistake that this 
House made over 100 yea~s ago and, 
quite f~ankly, we should be 
ashamed of ourselves if we do it. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hea~. hea~! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
'l'he hon. the member for Fortune -
Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, t was tempted to say 
that the member wi 11 probably get 
an interview now on what should 
have been done with Kielly. 

Mr. Speaker, to the point, which I 
believe is a very serious one, I 
submit, first of all, that my good 
friend from Grand Falls has based 
all his argument on membership in 
the House. I submit to him and to 
Mr. Speaker that in all his 
citations he talked in terms of 
persons who we~e members of the 
House and ii1 so doing he missed 
the enti~e point put down by my 
friend and colleague for Fogo (Mr. 
Tulk) , that tne whole burden he~e, 
the whole issue here relates to 
the actions of an non-member, an 
individual of the public who is 
not a membe~ of this House. Point 
number one. 

Point number. two: The gentleman 
for Fogo is in no way questioning 
the veracity or the truthfulness 
of the word of a membe~ of this 
House, in this case the Premier. 
Indeed, the contrary is true. The 
gentleman for Windsor - Buchans, 
the Leader of the Opposition has 
given the House the undertaking 
that he accepts the Premier's 
version of the incident. 

Indeed, Mr. Speaker, as the 
gentleman fo~ Grand Falls has 
said, it is standard practice, it 
is tradition that the House 
accepts at face value the word of 
any member, and the incident 
quoted by the gentleman for Grand 
Falls involving the former Prime 
Minister, Mr. Turdeau, where you 
had the word of two members, the 
respective versions being 
contradictory, the word of each 
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respective member was taken 
because the rule applied in each 
case, they were, in each case, 
members of the Chamber. 

None of these situations apply 
here, Mr. Speaker. If I may say 
so, it seems to me from the vocal 
support the gentleman for Grand 
Falls gets from his bench, that 
all of these people have some 
difficulty fathoming anything that 
is not cast in a partisan context, 
and our purpose here transcends 
the partisan concern. 

AN HON. MEl1!1B.ER : 
They should make you a saint. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Here is a person who is not a 
member of this House, Mr. Speaker, 
who has apprently libelled a 
member of this House. Now, surely 
that ought to be a member of 
concern to everybody in this 
Chamber irrespective of his 
partisan label. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, I am sure, Sir, you 
will find it a bit amusing that 
the people who ought to be 
defending the member of the House 
are the people who, for some 
strange reason, do not want to see 
him defended on this particular 
occasion, and that, itself, raises 
some questions. 

Mr. Speaker, we ask you to 
consider very carefully the point 
of privilege -

SOME HON. MEMBERS : 
Oh, oh! 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
raised by the gentleman for 

Fogo. We hope you will find a 
prime facie case so we can put 
down the appropriate motion, so we 
can bring Mr. Dobbin in here and 
get at the very bottom of this 
matter. If he wants to perpetrate 
lies against the Premier, let him 
do -it to the Premier's face in 
this Chamber. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPE.AKER: ·-.. 
Order, please! 

To that point of privilege, I will 
give this due consideration and 
should be able to bring in some 
more comment on the matter in the 
next few days. 

Statements by Ministers 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Fisheries. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, the Government of 
Newfoundland and Labrador has long 
recognized that the growing 
aquaculture industry world wide 
has particular applications for 
our own fishery. 'l'he Departments 
of Fisheries and Rural, 
Agricultural and Northern 
Development continue to promote 
the acce ler.ated development of an 
aquaculture industry within the 
constraints and limitations of our 
unique geographic location and 
environmental conditions. 
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An integral part of such promotion 
is the provision of a sound 
legislative base on which an 
industry can be developed. A 
draft bill for The Aquaculture Act 
was presented to the House of 
Assembly during the Spring Session 
of the Fortieth General Assembly 
and received third and final 
reading in June of 1987. 

The Aquaculture Act, in its 
present form, is the result of an 
exhaustive review of similar 
existing legislation in other 
areas of Canada and other 
countries such as Norway. In 
addition, close consultation was 
held with the industry and legal 
experts in the field of 
aquaculture and ocean law. 

As a result of these measures, Mr. 
Speaker, Newfoundland now has one 
of the most progressive and 
comprehensive pieces of 
aquaculture legislation currently 
in existence. The Aquaculture Act 
has been drafted in a broad 
context to promote an orderly 
development of commercial 
aquaculture in this Province, 
where participants can be 
confident of government intent ion 
towards this industry. 

Under these new regulations, the 
annual fee for an aquaculture 
lease will be $100, a sum which 
will ensure genuine commitment but 
will not be overly prohibitive. 
This licence will expire on the 
last day of the calendar year in 
which it is issued and is not 
transferrable. 

Site boundaries are required to be 
clearly identified and have 
visible the name, licence number, 
and lease number of the proponent. 

The Registrar of Aquaculture shall 
regard as confidential and refuse 
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access to members of the general 
public any information which 
describes unique trade practices 
or technology used by the 
licencee, unless these trade 
practices or technology are 
protected by patent, copyright or 
industrial design. The Registrar 
of Aquaculture shall also treat as 
confident.ial any information which 
concerns the financial backing, 
obligations, or performance of an 
aquaculture facility or an 
aquacu1 ture enterprise. The 
Registrar of Aquaculture shall 
only regard information as 
confidential and refuse access to 
members of the general public to 
such information if a request for 
a designation of confidentiality 
is made in writing by the 
licencee. The Registrar shall, 
however, only regard information 
concerning unique trade practices 
or technology as confidential for 
three consecutive calendar years 
and shall release such information 
at any time to an individual who 
is authorized to receive such 
information by the written consent 
of the licencee. 

Mr. Speaker, although a great deal 
of time and energy has been 
committed by this government to 
the aquaculture industry in this 
Province, we realize that our 
industry is actually just 
beginning to develop. It is in 
the best interests of this 
developing industry to keep 
initial regulations to a minimum 
rather than attempt to encompass 
all potential areas of concern. 

Ongoing developments in the 
industry will be monitored on a 
continual basis to determine if 
any amendments to the Act or 
additional regulations become 
necessary. 

I am very pleased to announce 
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today that this Aquaculture Act 
has been proclaimed in force by 
the Lieutenant-Governor in Council 
and the draft aquaculture 
regulations, a copy of which is on 
file with the Clerk of the 
Executive Council, are approved 
for gazetting. 

The Government of Newfoundland and 
the Government of Canada wish to 
establish a regime governing the 
promotion, development · and 
regulation of an aquaculture 
industry in Newfoundland. The 
respective governments also wish 
to ensure that the application of 
their legislative jurisdictions 
occurs in a streamlined and 
effective manner. Therefore, 
concurrent with the development of 
The Aquaculture Act and 
regulations, a memorandum of 
understanding has been signed 
between the Government of 
Newfoundland and the Government of 
Canada which allows for shared 
responsibility in the development 
and management of an aquaculture 
industry in the Province. 

I feel that the Aquaculture Act 
and regulations together with the 
recently signed memorandum of 
understanding will enable the 
aquaculture industry in 
Newfoundland to develop in an 
orderly and organized manner. I 
am confident that this industry 
will contribute significantly to 
the overall economic development 
of this Province from both a 
fisheries and a rural development 
perspective. 

SOME HOM . MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker.. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for 
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Twillingate. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, it is quite obvious, 
I believe now, to the government 
and to people in the private 
fisheries sector that aquaculture 
is going to be a very important 
industry in the future. In fact, 
already it is gaining momentum, I 

am told, in that world production, 
for example, has increased very 
dramatically i.n the past few 
years. In fact, I believe it has 
gone from about 2 . 6 million tons 
in 1970, which was the level then, 
to a present level of about 10 
million tons; it probably exceeds 
10 million tons right now. 

'-.. 

1n fact, Mr. Speaker, 1 think the 
importance of the aquaculture 
industry can be summed up by 
sayi.ng that at the present time 
about 12 per cent to 15 per cent 
of the world's total production of 
fisheries products, the fishery 
output, is done through means of 
aquaculture. 

Mow, there are a few things, I 
believe, that the minister should 
keep an eye open for: a) that we 
not overregulate the industry. If 
there are any complaints I have 
been hearing in the past couple of 
years it is that it has become too 
regulated. For example, a 
fisherman wishing to commence 
aquaculture has to, first of all, 
acquire title to land on the 
landwash . That, in itself, is a 
time consuming and rather very 
involved problem. 

I note in the minister's statement 
he is saying now that it will be a 
one-stop-shopping type operation, 
you will go to a department of 
government and hopefully acquire 
all the necessary permits to start 
an aquaculture industry or farm, 
whatever you want to call it. 
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Of course, on the 
bearing in mind 
aquaculture industry 
intensive, it is 
business. Then again, 
there must be certain 
to protect the people 
those who want to get 
the industry. 

other 
that 

hand, 
the 

is capital 
a risky 

I suppose, 
regulations 
themselves, 
involved in 

Therefore, while certain 
regulations are necessary, and 
certain guidelines, I would 
caution the minister not to allow 
the bureaucrats to run away with 
it and to make the regulations too 
stringent, because there is no 
more effective way of stymieing 
the growth of aquaculture in this 
Province than to allow it to 
become bound with bureacratic red 
tape, which, as we all know, is 
often the case. 

Mr. Speaker, there is a 
recommendation in the House Royal 
Commission Report on Employment 
and Unemployment that I believe 
has some merit, and it is that 
maybe the time has come, or at 
some point in time in the 
foreseeable future, that: some of 
the smaller aquaculture operators, 
farm operators would get together 
and organize themselves into a 
joint marketing agency, where they 
would share facilities and share 
the cost of promoting their 
product, and, of course, share the 
cost of transporting their product 
from the various regions in the 
Province to the marketing area. 

Mr. Speaker, I think that 
aquaculture is going to be one of 
the means in the future of maybe 
offsetting, counteracting some of 
the shortages that we are now 
experiencing in fish. If properly 
developed, is seems to be a surer 
way of guaranteeing a certain 
supply. In fact, aquaculture is 
not new in this Province. I am 
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sure the minister is aware that 
there is a pond in St. Mary's Bay 
called Holyrood Pond - I am sure 
my friend from that district, St. 
Mary's - The Capes, is aware of 
this story - which is a huge body 
of water, and going back one 
hundred years that was being used 
for aquaculture purposes. I think 
there was an Engligh gentleman who 
came out here and started raising 
lobster, I believe, in Holyrood 
Pon4. It is not new, but 
certainly it is an exciting and 
fascinating science. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

The hon. memb~r's time has elapsed. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, I conclude by saying 
that it is one that we should keep 
an eye on, make sure it is not 
over-regulated, yet, at the same 
time, make sure that people who 
invest their time and money into 
aquaculture get the protection 
they need. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Menehik. 

MR. FENWICK: 
I am pleased to see the statement 
and the fact that the regulations 
and the Act has been promulgated, 
although r am still not entirely 
sure that this government is on 
the right approach with the 
aquaculture development. We saw 
last year the very unfortunate 
situation where the co-operative 
and the people in Bay d'Espoir, 
the small operators, were bypassed 
and National Sea was brought in to 
take 60 per cent of the product 
from the fish hatchery, and 
basically to get some sort of a 
hammerlock on the whole 
operation. 
the part of 
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direction that they take, I think 
flies in the face of the way in 
which development should be done. 

If you look very closely at the 
House Royal Commission, and you 
look at the Economic Council of 
Canada study back in 1980, you 
will see that there is a 
completely different direction 
they are talking about there. 
When you look at a large operator, 
you are looking at a mega 
project. What they are saying is 
that small operators, who are at a 
widely dispersed basis and who can 
have a degree of competence bull t 
up over the years, are the best 
way to go and I would like to see 
that used as the major impetus for 
developing it. Now, we all know 
that there has been a considerable 
amount of development by 
individual operators, mostly _with 
regard to mussels, and a bit of 
salmon work as well. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
(Inaudible). 

MR . FENWICK: 
Yes, but generally, I think, that 
is the direction you should have 
gone in holus-bolus. I think that 
is the place we can get our 
people, and we can get the most 
amount of employment created out 
of it as well. 

Mr. Speaker, there are just one or 
two things in the statement that 
are quite mystifying and I would 
ask if maybe the Minister of 
Fisheries, somewhere along the 
line, could clarify them. On Page 
2 he mentions the confidentality 
of the information for a three 
year period of time, and in 
reading the last couple of 
sentences of that paragraph it is 
completely obscure what he means 
by it. He talks about, • The 
Registrar shall, however, only 
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regard information concerning 
unique trade practices or 
technology as confidential for 
three consecutive calendar years 
and shall release such information 
at any time to an individual who 
is authorized to receive such 
information by the written consent 
of the licencee . " It seem to me, 
if you have the consent of the 
licencee, he can give. you the 
information that he has registered 
there. So maybe the Minister of 
Fisheries, somewhere along the 
line, could clarify that. Does 
this mean that after three years 
all the information is available? 

MR. RIDEOUT: .. , 
Yes. 

MR. FENWICK: 
That is what it means? In which 
case, it makes a bit of sense. I 
think, maybe, you should talk to 
your. speech writer. 

Finally, Mr. Speaker, it is nice 
to see a memorandum of 
understanding between the federal 
and provincial governments 
because, of course, fish farming 
and aquaculture is an area where 
you do have to have some 
land-based operations, you do have 
to have some sea-based 
operations. It is pleasant to see 
the federal and provincial 
governments getting their act 
together so that we have one 
operation and one place that is 
responsible for developing it. In 
that way, I hope we will be able 
to develop the industry to the 
extent that it can be. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
Hear, hear! 

MR . DINN: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
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The hon. the Minister of Mines. 

MR. DINN: 
Mr. Speaker, on behalf of the hon. 
Ron Dawe and the other ministers 
on the St. George's Gypsum Mines 
Divestiture Committee, I am very 
pleased to announce today that 
Domtar Gypsum has decided to 
~eactive the gypsum mining 
operation this Summer. This 
decisi.on comes after a year of 
uncertainty about the operation 
following Domtar's earlier 
decision to sell the operation. I 
am sure this will come as welcome 
news to the people i.n the Flat Bay 
area. 

For 1988,. operations will be at a 
reduced level to produce gypsum to 
supply local consumers and cement 
plant markets outside - of the 
Province. The Flat ~ay mine had 
supplied material to United States 
cement plants a few years ago and 
it appears that market conditions 
make that feasible once again. 

The level of future operations 
will depend on a decision this 
Summer on Domtar's proposed new 
gypsum wallboard plant in New 
Hampshire. A decision to proceed 
with the New Hampshire plant will 
trigger increased p~oduct.ion at 
Flat Bay, beginning in 1989, to 
supply the new plant. This wi.ll 
require the development o.f a new 
quarry at the mine site. 

It was just about a year. ago that 
Domtar announced their intention 
to se 1.1 St. George's Gypsum Mines 
Inc. They had earlier acqui~ed 

the m1n1ng operation when they 
purchased the assets of GenStar. 
At the time it did not appear that 
they would need gypsum f~om the 
Flat Bay operation. A joint 
Company/Government Divestiture 
Committee was formed with the 
government side chaired by the 
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hon. Ron Dawe and including the 
hon. Hal Barrett, the hon. Neil 
Windsor and myself, with a number 
of officials. 

The Divestiture Committee was ve~y 
thorough in its efforts and 
considerable interest was shown in 
the operation. However, a sale 
was not achieved by the original 
deadline of December, 1987. In 
the meantime, changing market 
conditions caused Domtar to 
re-evaluate the situation and 
ultimately to decide that the 
Newfoundland deposits would be the 
best source of supply for their 
proposed new plant in New 
Hampshire. ,, 

While operations will be at a 
reduced level for this year, the 
company has agreed that · every 
effort will be made to maximize 
employment, including conducting 
some rehabilitation of the old 
quarries. We understand that 
the~e is good proability of a 
decision to proceed with the New 
Hampshire plant. This will create 
a long term, stable market for 
gypsum from Flat Bay. Thank you, 
Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Fortune -
Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, firstly, on behalf of 
the official Opposition, I want to 
welcome the announcement. We 
welcome any announcement which has 
a connotation of job creation, 
employment, economic development 
in this Province. Indeed, we are 
going to be just as enthusiastic 
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this year at welcoming the 
announcement as we were when we 
welcomed the same announcement 
last year. Mr. Speaker, as the 
Minister did not bother to say, 
this is the same initiative that 
fell through last year. 

The second thing, Mr. Speaker that 
I want to say is I am a little 
taken aback by the minister's 
almost unbridled enthusiasm for a 
plant in New Hampshire. Nowhere 
did he address the question of why 
the plant to construct wallboard 
could not be put in Newfoundland, 
if it is going to depend upon a 
raw resource from Newfoundland. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
I understand that a plant in New 
Hampshire would create a stable 
market for gypsum from Flat .Bay, 
but a plant in New.foundland would 
create a stable market for gypsum 
and also create some additional 
jobs and allow us to do some 
further processing of our raw 
resource. 

MR. HODDER: 
We have one, in Corner Brook. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Oh, the member for Port au Port 
has found that out, too. I could 
have told him that. I am not 
talking about the one in Corner 
Brook, I am talking about the 
proposed new plant in New 
Hampshire. 

If the Premier and the member for 
Port au Port are indicating that 
they are satisfied because we 
already have one, I say to them we 
are not satisfied. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, T take some 
encouragement from the fact that 
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the old quarries are going to be 
looked at with a view to 
rehabi.l i tatlon, and I hopE:} that 
the Fischells' deposit will be 
taken into account in that 
particular context. 

Mr. Speaker, the minister did not 
indicate, but T hope he will 
subsequently, just how many 
workers are going to be. hired for 
this operation this Summer. That 
would be helpful information to 
the people, particularly, who live 
in the immediate area. Otherwise, 
we believe it is a good initiative 
on the part of Domtar, it is part 
of a good initiative, and we hope 
they will 'o all the way and 
process the gypsum here as 
wallboard. 

SOME HON . MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member .for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

We must be the biggest fools that 
every walked the face of the 
earth. About a year. ago, that 
same minister stood up in this 
House and announced as a great 
opportunity the sale from GenStar 
to Domtar of this particular 
operation, and said that it would 
be a good move; after all it was 
the free market working and 
everything else. Three or four 
weeks later, he comes back into 
this House to announce it was 
being closed down. Why Mr. 
Speaker? Was it because we were 
running out of Gypsum? No. Was 
it because we ran out of markets 
and there was no place to sell 
it? No. It was because the new 
operator had other mines and other 
operations and just wanted the 
market. He did not particularly 
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care at all about what went on in 
St. George's. 

Now, after a year of tremendous 
uncertainty and people running out 
of unemployment insurance, we have 
the company coming back and 
saying, 'Well, we have a little 
need for it this year, so we will 
operate it for a couple of months 
this Summer and maybe will open up 
an operation in New Hampshire. 

Mr. Speaker, it is typical of the 
way we developed our economy, not 
just since this government has 
been i.n place but for the last 
eighty or ninety years, since we 
started with foreigners . When I 
talk about foreigners I mean 
foreign capital from the United 
States and from other parts of the 
country dominating our economy, 
telling us exactly what we should 
do. Mr. Speaker, it is not in our 
best interests. It clearly has 
not been in the past, it will not 
be in the future, and I think! we 
are going to see the minister 
stand up a month from now and say, 
'Whoops, I am sorry! They are not 
going ahead with the new Hampshire 
plant. We are still going to have 
to lay the people off • and very 
little will happen. Mr . Speaker, 
we are fools. We never, ever learn. 

Oral Questions 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker . 

MR. SPEAKER : 
The han. the Leader of the 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr . Speaker, on Friday when the 
Premier was dealing with the 
question of the proposed simulator 
facility, he suggested that an 
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offer that had been made - Hansard 
says 'submitted to the federal 
government on May 2 and 
approved on April 23, ' but I 
believe that should be March 2 
because the chronology he 
submitted suggested March 2, so 
Hansard is in error there - he 
went on to say, 'and they still 
have not concluded the deal. They 
still have not accepted the 
offer.' Where does the projects 
stand at this moment? 

MR . SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
We are still waiting. I will 
table now, r-fr. Speaker, the Order 
in Council, which T tabled this 
morning to the press, of February 
26, approving it _to _from the 
Province, and then a letter that 
went forward to the federal 
government, then the approval from 
the federal government, and our 
letter of approval, too, which 
included both federal and 
provincial approvals based upon a 
set of conditions. The conditions 
are attached, which I tabled as 
well. 

Number one, I just want to clear 
it up because the Leader of the 
Opposition brought it up on 
Friday, and one of the other 
members asked for the Order in 
Counci 1, so I have a copy of the 
Order in Council here as well, 
which clearly indicates that there 
was no conflict o.f interest here 
between myself and the company. 
Because this was all done back in 
February and March and the letter 
\!Jenf: out May 8 to the company from 
us on behalf of both governments, 
with the attached conditions, 
which are here as well. 

So the company has not been able 
to meet the conditions that the 
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two governments placed upon the 
project in order .for us to release 
our money and for the project to 
go ahead. We ar.e still waiting 
for the company to get back with 
an acceptance of the offer that 
was put to them last year, and ! 

table some of the information. 
The Leader of the Opposition might 
want to go over some of the 
condi t.ions that were in that 
letter that went out to them last 
year. So we are still waiting for 
the company to respond, as I 
understand it, to the offer that 
was made by both governments. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon . the Leader of the 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 
That was on May 8 from the letter 
T saw, there is a copy of it on my 
desk, but I did not see the 
conditions that were attached. 
Are they tabled? 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Here it is. 

MR. WELLS : 
I am sorry. It does contain those 
four conditions. On October 9 
there was a NIS news release, a 
formal statement made by the Hon. 
John C. Crosbie, the Hon. Mr. 
Ottenheimer, who was then Minister 
of Energy, and I believe, a Mr. 
Mark Dobbin, who was 
Vice-President of Sealand 
Helicopter Limited. It was 
released over the NIS wire and 
stated that the proposal was going 
ahead, that it was going to be 
developed. Were the conditions, 
then, met at that time, and since 
unable to be met? Or why was it 
announced on October 9 that the 
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project was going ahead? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Well , it was approved by us. I 
will have to look at the exact 
statement that went out because I 
have not got that here. I guess 
at that time the company thought 
that they had met the conditions. 
I do not know. I checked over the 
weekend and there still is not a 
complete agreement on it. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
The first sentence. 

., 

MR. TULK: 
The first line. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Yes. 

MR. WF.LLS: 
'Will go ahead.' 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
'Will establish, ' yes. Well, they 
have not met our conditions as of 
this day. 

MR. WELLS: 
Then, why was it announced on 
October 9 if conditions were not 
met? 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Well, there was supposed to be an 
announcement of an offer. I will 
have to check and see why it went 
out this way. I do not know. It 
does say 'will,' I agree with 
you. But there is no deal, as of 
this time, because they have not 
written us back meeting all the 
conditions that we offered. I do 
not know why it was made that way. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary, the 
the Leader of the Opposition. 

han. 

MR. WELLS: 
I understand that the Premier may 
need a bit of time to look at this. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
I will just have to check with the 
people downstairs who told me that. 

MR. WELLS: 
Yes. 

MR. PATTERSON: 
(Inaudible) what your salary is. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker, I understand the 
Premier may need some time to look 
at it. Would he tell us what 
conditions have not been met, 
where the matter stands now and 
give us an explanation as to why 
it was firmly announced as a 
project going ahead on October 9, 
1987? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Yes. Mr. Speaker, I have 

all. 
no 

The 
Leader of 

and my 
through it 
that the 

problem with that at 
wording here is as the 
the Opposition said, 
understanding, in going 
over the weekend, is 
company has not 
accepting all of the 
the offer that was 

come back 
conditions of 
made by both 

governments. 

MR. TULK: 
All of them or some of them? 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
I do not know if it is all of 
them. I suppose they met some of 
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them, but the 
presented, has not 
by the company. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

package, as 
been accepted 

The han. the member for Fortune -
Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, T want to raise a 
question with the Premier on a 
related issue. Tt goes back to 
last Thursday here in the House 
when I put a question to the 
Premier abdut the now much 
publ i.cized job offer with Canadian 
Helicopters. He indicated at that 
time that the of fer was not 
pursued. T could read the words to 
hi.m but I am sure he remembers 
what he said on that occasion. 
The essence was that it came up in 
one meeting and the offer was not 
pursued because he was not 
interested. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, subsequent to 
that exchange between the Premier 
and me here in the House, indeed 
on Friday, I believe, the Premier 
told the press that a job of fer 
was, indeed, discussed on at least 
four occasions, in three separate 
meetings and in a telephone call. 
t wonder would the Premier 
indicate to the House again which 
version is correct, the one he 
told the House or the one he told 
the press? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
No, Mr. Speaker, I did not say 
four meetings to the press. I 
think Mr. Dobbin has said four 
meetings. I have indicated that 
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in an initial meeting, which was 
on another subject altogether, 
which I explained in the House 
last week-

MR. SIMMONS: • 
Strawberry Hill. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Yes, it was Strawberry Hill. 

- that was when the offer came up 
and there was one subsequently 
meetings to that, after Mr. Dobbin 
made the offer to me, where he 
explained it to me, and then I did 
not accept. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
There were two meetings. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Yes . 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR . SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the hon. the 
member for Fortune - Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, by way of a 
supplementary, Mr. Dobbin has 
said, in talking about the details 
of the deal - or T guess we ought 
to be saying the alleged deal 
insofar as this House is concerned 
because the Premier has told us 
otherwise but Mr. Dobbin has 
said publicly, in talking about 
some of the terms of the alleged 
deal, that it included a $100,000 
corporate loan at low interest 
rates. Again, I want to give the 
Premier an opportunity to put on 
the record what his recollection 
is of this particular detail, if 
it ever came up at all. Will he 
confirm that this issue was 
discussed at all? Or will he tell 
us exactly what Mr. Dobbin is 
alluding to here when he talks 
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about a $100,000 corporate loan at 
low interest? 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Kr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
I think T have already answered 
that, Mr. Speaker. That is news 
to _me. I was offered a job by 
Canadian Helicopters International 

or Canadian International 
Helicopters, whatever the name is, 
whatever way the words go together 

for $150,000 a year for five 
years. And it is the first time I 

ever heard of anything to do with 
a $100,000 loan. It gets 
expensive, see. What is it? 
Eight hundred and fifty thousand 
dollars in total. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
The $1 million man. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for 
Stephenville. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

T was hoping to address the 
question to the Minister of Labour 
(Mr. Blanchard), but he is not 
here today. I would like 
therefore to address the question 
to the hon. Premier. The 
situation exists in this Province 
today whereby Newfoundlanders and 
Labradorians are being denied work 
on defense construction, Canada's 
north warning sites at Cartwright 
and Saglek. 

The situation has 
past two years 
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anticipated by all concerned when 
work commences within the next few 
weeks there w.i11 be no difference 
this year, which is the final year 
of the three year construction 
project. It is also expected to 
be a most labour intensive year 
for construction work at the north 
warning sites in the Fall. And 
this is from a brief, Mr. Speaker, 
that was presented to an hon. 
federal minister, but also to us 
in the provincial government. 

Could the Premier tell us what he 
and his government officials are 
doing about this matter to correct 
it so that Newfoundlanders and 
Labradorians can get a chance, an 
opportunity, to work on these 
projects here in the Province? 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker, this is somewhat 
similar to situations that arise 
when we have federal - provincial 
agreements. This is even worse, 
in one sense, where it is a 
completely federal job. When this 
whole early warning system came up 
in the beginning, a couple of 
years ago, we made representation 
to the federal government, first 
o.f all, to break up for the design 
and engineering of the work into 
small packages to allow 
engineering firms in Newfoundland 
to participate. We have been 
what shall I say? fairly 
successful in that effort and we 
persuaded the federal government, 
and Mr. Crosby and others, to 
organize the schedule and organize 
the work in such a way that 
Newfoundlanders in the engineering 
fraternity would get an 
opportunity to get in on the 
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engineering and design of it. And 
that has worked and a number of 
engineering firms in the Province 
have gotten involved. 

It came to my attention sometime 
ago, all through this whole 
project up North in Saglek and in 
Cartwright and so on, and the 
whole business of jobs for 
Labradorians and for 
Newfoundlanders. And we are the 
devil's own job getting through to 
the federal government to put some 
preference on Canadians who live 
in Newfoundland and Labrador. It 
is the same way in the tender 
system on federal-provincial 
projects. Tf it is a completely 
financed pr6vincial project our 
local preference applies, and we 
can exert some pressure to see 
that our own people are- employed. 

But when you get tender calls 
going out, involving federal money 
and provincial money - even though 
it is all Canadian money - and 
tenders come in .from a contractor 
in Newfoundland and Labrador and a 
contractor on the Mainland, even 
if the contractor in Newfoundland 
comes in only 5 percent more 
expensive, most times if not 
always - it goes to the mainland 
firm. 

Given that this is 100 percent 
federal, what are we doing? to 
come directly to your question. 
We are doing everything we can to 
try to persuade the federal 
government to hi.re as many 
Labradorians and Newfoundlanders 
as is possible. But, you know, we 
can just keep shouting and bawling 
and doing all that is necessary to 
do, and writing and telephoning to 
do it, but, of course, in the 
final analysis they either are 
dented by our influence or are 
undented by our influence. We are 
doing all we can to try to get as 
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many jobs for our own people as we 
can. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the hon. the 
member for Stephenville. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, so much for 
consul tat ion and co-operation, 
because this is a problem that has 
gone on for two years, and is now 
entering a third year. 

I would like to ask the Premier 
what specific actions is his 
goverment taking with this 
problem? Are there discussions 
with the federal Minister of 
Supply and Services (Mr. Jekinek) 
or the federal Minister of Labour 
(Mr. Cadieux), or the 
Intergovernmental Affairs 
Secretariat? We would like to 
know what specific actions are 
taking place right now, because 
the work is going to be starting 
in the very near future. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Specifically it has been handled 
in large measure by 
Intergovernmental Affairs (Mr. 
Dawe) but in the last few months 
by the Minister of Northern 
Development (Mr. Warren) as well. 
~o for specific action, tomorrow 
afternoon in Goose Bay there will 
be a meeting between the Minister 
of Northern Development, the 
Minister of Intergovernmental 
Affairs with the Defense 
Department to once again hammer 
this issue with the federal 
government to try and get more 
jobs. 
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a meeting tomorrow 
with the Defense 
directly, with the 

of Intergovernmental 

There is 
afternoon 
Department 
Minister 
Affairs and the Minister of 
Northern Development, as a 
.follow-up to other letters, 
telephone calls, representations, 
meetings that we have had for the 
last six or eight months. We are 
trying to bring it to a head again 
tomorrow. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary. 

MR. K. AYLWA.itt>: 
They are trying to bring it to a 
head, Mr. Speaker. I once heard a 
Premier up in Alberta saying, 
'When can we come home?' We have 
people here in this Province now 
who cannot even get an opportunity 

to get work on projects in 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 

So, I would 1 ike to ask could the 
Premier, while these discussions 
and this meeting .is going to occur 
now - finally something is going 
to happen, at least to stimulate 
the discussion table any 
correspondence that he or his 
ministers or his government have 
had with the federal officials? 
While he is doing that, I will 
table for him my own 
correspondence to the federal 
Minister of Supply and Services 
and also my own correspondence to 
the federal Minister of Labour, 
both of whom say there is nothing 
much they can do, that is the way 
it is, and, sorry, but that is the 
way it is going to be. Can you 
answer that question? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 
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PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker, we get exactly the 
same response as the hon. member 
gets to our representation. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Co-operation. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Exactly. On 
totally 
jurisdiction, 
and do as they 

a matter 
within 
they can 
like. 

which is 
federal 

go ahead 

I just find it a little bit 
interesting. I mean, the hon. the 
member for Stephenville is old 
enough to recognize that when I 
started on this local preference 
business years ago, as it related 
to the offshore and then 
generally, T did not get that much 
support from members opposite or 
from anybody who sat opposite. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Talk about representation! I 
cannot remember getting one letter 
from members of the Opposition 
saying, 'As Premier of 
Newfoundland, even though you are 
a different political colour, I 
support you on local preference.' 
I did not see too may 
representations coming to me from 
the hon. member or his party 
during that time. 

I can remember, Mr. Speaker, going 
on a nation open line show on 
CBC right across the country, 
and the first call that came in 
\\ras from a Newfoundlander saying, 
'My son, what is wrong with you, 
Peckford, bringing in local 
preference into Newfoundland.' 

MR. STMMS: 
See the same crowd, too. 
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MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Menihek . ... 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, my question is for 
the Minister of Health (Dr. 
Collins), and it concerns an 
article that was in yesterday's 
Sunday Express. In reading the 
article, Mr. Speaker, the 
impression is given that the 
Minister of Health looks upon the 
omission of sexual orientation in 
the Human Rights Code as an 
effective method for fighting an 
AIDS epidemi.c. Since I know the 
minister is considerably more 
intelligent and articulate than 
that, and would not make such an 
irresponsible _ s.tatement, _ _the 
question T have for him is: Would 
he please get up in his place and 
correct the obvious inaccuracy in 
an article like that? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of Health. 

DR. COLLINS: 
Mr. Speaker, I have not seen the 
newspaper in question. I do not 
have a subscription to the 
newspaper in question, and I will 
have to borrow it, I guess, and 
find out what the han. member is 
talking about. 

MR. FENWICK: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the hon. the 
member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Tn that case, Mr. Speaker, I will 
put it in more context, because I 
thought that the minister had read 
the article concerned. 
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AN HON. MEMBER: 
Table it. 

MR. SIMMS: 
What do you want more research 
funds for, Peter? 

MR. FENWICK: 
No problem. 
table it . 

I will be glad to 

The question is this: Ts the 
minister looking upon denying 
people with a different sexual 
orientation in our Province the 
same human rights protection we 
have from discrimination in 
employment or housing or other 
social services? Is the minister 
looking on that as an effective 
method of discouraging people of 
different sexual orientation and 
is he looking on that as a means 
of allegedly combating an AIDS 
epidemic as is alleged in the 
particular article? 

MR . SPEAKER : 
The bon. the Minister of Health. 

DR. COLLINS: 
Mr. Speaker, I think the facts are 
well know by now. that there are 
certain circumstances that are 
related to the ATDS infection and 
the AIDS disease. Those 
circumstances are in 90 per cent 
of the cases due to illicit 
intravenous drug abuse. and that 
is because there is multiple use 
o.f needles that are not properly 
sterilized and, therefore, the 
infection gets into the 
bloodstream in that way. The 
second way that 90 per cent of 
cases arise is through 
homosexuality activities or 
bisexual activities, and those 
activities are of a particular 
type that have been documented in 
the medical literature. Now, Mr. 
Speaker, there are a smaller 
number of cases that come in other 
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ways. For instance, 
unfortunately. before the AIDS 
virus was well identified and so 
on, blood products that were given 
medically were contaminated, but 
that is not now the case. All 
these products, in the Western 
world anyway, or most countries of 
the Western world, are now 
protected so that there is no risk 
from blood transfusions or blood 
products given to hemophiliacs, so 
on .and so forth. Then ther.e is 
another group whereby infants of 
mothers with AIDS infection 
themselves become infected from 
blood exchange across the 
placenta. So those are the small 
number of cases. but the vast, 
vast majority are from intravenous 
drug abuse and from certain sexual 
proclivities of the homosexual and 
bisexual . community . My approach 
is we have to try to discourage 
those types of activities if we 
want to get at the AIDS virus. 
There is nothing wrong with 
putting out all sorts of general 
information. it is great stuff and 
all that sort of thing, but really 
to hit the source of the problem 
you have to get at those two 
particular sources of infection. 

MR. FENWICK: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker . 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary. 

MR. FENWICK: 
My supplementary would be to the 
Premier, if he were in his seat, 
because T am quite concerned that 
what we seem to have is a 
government position over there 
whereby they are denying human 
rights protection to a class of 
individuals under the guise of 
saying that it is some sort of 
health matter. Now. this question 
will be to the Deputy Premier, or 
whoever wishes to answer on behalf 
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of the government. tt is a 
straight, clear-cut question. t 
want to know what the government's 
position is with regard to 
including sexual orientation as a 
protected category under which 
individuals shall not be 
discriminated in our human rights 
code? That means they cannot be 
fired for having a different 
sexual orientation, that means 
they cannot be denied housing for 
it, that means they cannot be 
denied other general social 
services. Would someone from the 
government please answer my 
question directly? Do you believe 
in protecting those rights as 
Quebec, Ontario, Manitoba and the 
Yukon now do, or o you not? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SUJMS: 
Mr.. Speaker, T will refer the 
question to the Deputy Premier and 
let the Deputy Premier answer it. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Health. 

DR. COLLINS: 
Mr. Speaker, the hon. member is 
correct, that certain provinces 
have acted on this particular 
matter, but the majority have 
not. I presume that the other 
provinces have it under study, 
under consideration. These types 
of serious alterations in 
government policy, and so on, 
often take time to put into effect 
because not infrequently they have 
wide-ranging ramifications and you 
need to be aware of those and you 
need to study them to see where 
you are going. I cannot really 
speak for the other provinces 
which have not enacted the sexual 
orientation aspect of things. T 
cannot speak for them but I can 
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speak for our own government, and 
that i.s that we have it under 
consideration and at some point in 
time a definitive decision will be 
made in the matter. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for the Strait 
of Belle Isle. 

MR. DECKER: 
My question is for the hon. the 
Minister of Education (Mr. Hearn). 

The minister will know that the 
Throne Speech announced the 
immediate appointment of a task 
force to find out why one-third to 
one-half of ,,high school graduates 
fail in math and science in their 
first-year courses in post 
secondary institutions. 

praising 
such a 

has been 
throughout 

I want to go on record as 
the bon. minister for 
progressive plan. It 
welcomed by educators 
the Province. 

I would 1 ike for the minister now 
to give the House an interim 
report on the progress of this 
task force and, while he is at 
that, would he give the House the 
names of the members who are 
serving on the task force? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Education. 

MR. HEARN: 
Mr. Speaker, first of all let me 
thank the hon. member for his 
complimentary remarks on the idea 
of coming up with the task force, 
one which is badly needed, as we 
know. 

I would like to report to the hon. 
gentleman and the House that the 
guidelines for the task force, the 
Terms o.f Reference, have now all 
been drawn up, have been agreed 
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to, and a number of names of 
individuals have been pooled to 
make the final selection, which 
will be done within a very, very 
short time. I would say within 
days. I will certainly notify the 
House and the hon. gentleman at 
that time. 

MR. DECKER: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the 
member for the Strait 
Isle. 

MR. DECKER: 

hon . the 
of Belle 

Unfortunately, Mr . Speaker, I have 
to withdraw my compliments. 

The Throne Speech said that the 
task force would be put in place 
immediately. Will the minister 
explain why he is sitting on this 
very important issue? Has the 
minister lost some of the sense of 
urgency that was portrayed in the 
Throne Speech? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Education. 

MR. HEARN: 
Mr. Speaker, no, not at all, but, 
unlike the han. gentleman and the 
members opposite, fools rush in 
where angels fear to thread, so we 
took our time to develop the Terms 
of Reference. It is a very 
serious study, a very compl i.cated 
one. We are looking at, actually, 
something which will affect 
greatly the future success of many 
of the young people in our 
schools. So, consequently, the 
proper Terms of Reference had to 
be established and, in order to 
establish such Terms of Reference 
for such a detailed look at the 
topic, then a number of agencies 
had to be consulted. That did 
take some time, and finding the 
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proper people, of course, to do 
such a study. You know, you just 
cannot pick everyone whom you 
might think is qualified because 
people have commitments too. So, 
consequently, putting all of this 
together does take time. We have 
been working steadily on it and, 
as I say, within a very short time 
we will be announcing the start of 
the project. 

MR. -DECKER: 
A final supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary, the han. 
the member for the Strait of Belle 
Isle. 

MR. DECKER: 
I guess the minister is 
fighting with teachers 
around with such a trifle. 

too busy 
to play 

The minister will know that .if 
this math problem is to be 
overcome, students will have to 
receive a maximum of math 
instruction at the day school 
level. Will the minister explain 
whether or not provision will be 
made to increase math instruction 
when the junior high programme is 
put in place? It is my 
understanding that junior high 
math will be reduced with the 
introduction of the new junior 
high report. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minlster of Education. 

MR. HEARN: 
Mr. Speaker, in order to properly 
fulfil the mandate, the committee 
will have to look at all the 
reasons why our students are not 
doing as well as they possibly 
should at the post-secondary 
level. The answer could be that 
there at some problems at the 
post-secondary level, it could be 
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all the problems exist at the 
senior high school level, or 
perhaps we wi tl find many of the 
problems s tal:"t well before that. 
As you know, especially in math, 
it is something that builds. 
Consequently, these are the things 
that will be looked at and the 
concerns raised by the hon. member 
could be very legitimate ones and 
certainly, we expect him and 
others to make submissions to the 
task force when they start 
operating. 

MR. w. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for 
Twillingate. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
My question goes to the han. the 
Minister of Fisheries (Mr. 
Rideout). And again, it concerns 
the Canada-France fishery dispute, 
and boundary dispute. News 
reports over the weekend, Mr. 
Speaker, indicate that Canada and 
France, within the next week or 
ten days, will be appointing a 
mediator to work on the dispute, 
to mediate the dispute. Will the 
minister tell the House if 
Newfoundland has had any input in 
the selection of that mediator? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of Fisheries. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, I can tell the han. 
gentlemen and the House that since 
we have been provided with the 
mediation agreement that was 
signed in Paris, I believe a week 
ago Friday - anyway, the latter 
part of the week before - we have 
had an opportunity to study that 
particular document. We have 
communicated to the federal 
government some concerns that we 
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have with the mediation process, 
and we have indicated to the 
Government of Canada that we would 
be quite prepared and anxious to 
pass on our comments and our 
suggestions and our 
recommendations on the proposed 
person who may end up being the 
mediator. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the han. the 
member for Twillingate. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, my supplementary is 
question to' the minister. It 
seems to me that this matter is of 
such importance to this Province, 
the selection of that mediator is 
of such importance, that the 
Minister should not be asking or 
expressing an interest in having 
input, but should be almost 
demanding it. I wonder, Mr. 
Speaker, has the Premier, then, 
received any indication at all 
back from the powers that be to 
the effect that Newfoundland will 
be given a say in the selection of 
that mediator? And if that 
information is not forthcoming, 
Mr. Speaker, within the next few 
days, would the minister not 
communicate with his counterpart 
in Ottawa and, in light of its 
importance, demand that 
Newfoundland have a say in the 
selection of that person? 

MR. SPEM<:ER: 
The han. the Minister of Fisheries. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr . Speaker, the hon.gentleman 
will be mindful, no doubt, of the 
fact that the mediator, if both 
sides can agree on a name, is 
supposed to be selected by the end 
of this week. That is one of the 
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concerns that we have with the 
particular accord that was signed 
in Paris; we think that it is 
actually too tight on timing in 
terms of the selection of the 
person. We have been in 
communication with the federal 
government, with our 
representative in the federal 
Cabinet, I believe the Premier 
with the Prime Minister's Office 
and the Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs with the 
appropriate people in Ottawa, and 
we have been in touch with Mr. 
Siddon outlining some concerns 
that we have wi. th the accord, and 
we are going to demand that we 
have an opportunity to address 
those as best we can. 

I do not really think, for 
example, that it is practical to 
be married to the end of the week 
deadline for the selection of the 
particular individual. That is 
one area, but there are others 
where we have concern with this 
particular accord. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, I assume that once 
the mediator has done his thing 
that he will be then reporting 
back to a general meeting of both 
the Canada and France negotiators. 

That being so, Mr. Speaker, would 
the minister then not consider it 
necessary that Newfoundland be 
represented at that conference 
when the mediator brings back his 
recommendation? Would the 
minister not agree, in light of 
the importance of what is 
happening, that it is important 
that Newfoundland have 
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representatives or observers at 
that meeting to ensure that our 
rights are protected? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Fisheries. 

'MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, the hon. gentleman 
will be aware, no doubt, that it 
was from the formal negotiating 
team that Newfoundland withdrew 
back several months ago after non
surplus Northern cod had been 
placed on the bargaining table. 
We have since that particular time 
continued to be represented on the 
Jndustry and provincial advisory 
committee th~t continued to advise 
the federal negotiator and the 
federal negotiating team, on and 
off as negotiations have been 
since that particular time. 

I should also say to the hon. 
gentleman that the mediator is a 
facilitator. He is not a 
negotiator, he is not an 
arbitrator, under the terms of the 
accord there is not meant to be 
any recommendations, there is not 
meant to be any formal 
negotiations, there is not meant 
to be any arbitration. The 
mediator's role is soley to 
explore back and forth between 
both sides whether or not a 
possible solution might be 
available if you do this, or if 
you do that, or if you do 
something else. 

tn the final analysis, Mr. 
Speaker, whi.le there will be no 
written report, no written 
recommendations, any agreement 
that may come out of the mediation 
process has to be ratified by both 
sides, the Government of Canada 
and the Government of France. 

And, of course, in terms of the 
Government of Canada, we are still 
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very active in the 
federal-provincial-industry
government advisory committee that 
is still existing and operating. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

The time for oral questions has 
elapsed. 

Presenting Reports by 
Standing and Special Committees 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Finance. 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker, I am pleased to table 
the annual report of Newfoundland 
and Labrador Hydro for the year 
1987. 

Answers to Questions 
for which Notice has been Given 

DR. TWOMEY: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon . the Minister of Public 
Works. 

DR. TWOMEY: 
Thank you. 

I wish to table in the House an 
answer to Question 118 asked by 
the hon. the member for Burgeo -
Bay d'Espoir (Mr. Gilbert). 

I wish to also answer questions 
that were asked at the Estimates 
Committee by the hon. the member 
for Burgeo Bay d'Espoir. He 
questioned 2. 02.02. 07; another 
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question asked in the Estimates 
referred to 3.1.03.04; another one 
asked in the Estimates details the 
salary voted for Newfoundland 
Information Services; another 
question asked in the Estimates 
was to list the location of all 
rental office space leased outside 
St. John's by the Province, give 
the length of time for the lease 
of each rental agreement, and give 
the financial terms of each rental 
agreement. 

Petitions 

MR. GILBERT: 
Mr. Speaker. " 
MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for But"geo 
Bay d'Espoir. 

MR. GILBERT: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

T have a petition from 
community of McCallum. 
petition reads: 

the 
The 

To The Hon. House Of Assembly, In 
Parliament assembled. The 
petition of the undersigned 
fishermen of McCallum in the 
district of Burgeo - Bay d' Espoir 
humbly sheweth: 

WHEREAS the fishermen's wharf in 
McCallum only measures 30' x 30' 
and is not adequate to serve the 
needs of the fishermen; and 

WHEREAS the 
difficulty in 
fish; and 

WHEREAS the 

fishermen 
unloading 

have 
their 

fishermen have no 
place to tie their boats; and 

WHEREAS the fish collector has 
problems trying to get the fish on 

No. 27 Rl412 



board the boat; and 

THEREFORE, the undersigned, your 
peti Honers, humbly pray and call 
upon the House of Assembly to ask 
the federal Minister of Fisheries 
and Oceans to allocate monies 
immediately for a fifty-foot 
extension to this wharf. 

As in duty bound your petitioners 
will ever pray. 

Mr. Speaker, it is an interesting 
petition in view of the fact I 

have already has some 
correspondence with the provincial 
Minister of Fisheries (Mr. 
Rideout) concerning this. He 
informed me the fish shed and 
wharf was owned by the provincial 
government but leased to 
Clarenvi lle Ocean Products. They 
felt that they could not do much 
with i.t while the term of the 
lease was in place. 

I have checked with the federal 
Department of Fisheries to see if 
they could do anything about it 
and they say no. If it was 
theirs, they could then, possibly, 
do something about it. 

So it seems to me to be a 
situation where the buck is being 
passed between the Province and 
the federal government and then 
back, and st.ill the people who 
suffer are the fishermen in 
McCallum. 

There are over forty boats using 
this wharf in McCallum, and anyone 
who knows anything about the South 
Coast real i.zes that these are 
two-men boats, i.n most cases, and 
they fish outside of McCallum, 
outside of Pushthrough and out in 
that area of the South Coast. 

They 
when 
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morning wl thout having to come in 
and suffer further hardship by 
wai tlng for hours to try and 
unload, sometimes not even able to 
get near the wharf for hours. 

For your information, Mr. Speaker, 
I would like to point out there 
was almost 3 million pounds of 
fish landed in McCall am last year 
which was taken and prpcessed in 
the fish plant at Hermitage, and 
that created jobs for about one 
hundred workers for an addi tiona! 
four months. 

We have a bunch of people in 
McCallam that are not asking for 
anything out of the ordinary. ··. 
They are a hard working, 
industrious group and they at"e 
contributing their fair share to 
the economy, I might add. 

Mr. Speaker, if you just took the 
statistics from the amount of fish 
they caught last year, and the 
overall contribution to the 
economy by the employment they 
created in the fish plant in 
Hermitage, I think they have 
served better than what they were 
actually getting, especially the 
runaround they are getting. The 
provincial government owns it and 
they say they cannot do anything 
because it is leased. The federal 
government say 'Yes, we would, but 
it is not ours. We think 
something should be done. ' They 
have been in and had a look at it. 

Not only is the wharf small, but 
the fish shed that those men have 
to use is small as well, and that 
comes under the same broad scope 
as the wharf. Again, it is leased 
to Clarenvi lle Ocean Products and 
nobody wants to take 
responsibility for it. 

It seems to 
example of 
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attitude toward rural 
Newfoundland. It seems to me as 
if there is an attempt to bury 
them in McCallum, instead of doing 
something to help them in a very 
vital industry, one that is the 
backbone of Newfoundland. 

This government can find $22 
mill ion for a Sprung project in 
Mount Pearl, but yet, they cannot 
find a few thousand dollars to 
expand the wharf in McCallum that 
1s going to contribute more to 
economy, I submit, Mr. Speaker, 
than ever the Sprung project is 
going to contribute, where we put 
$22 million in. 

What I say is they should be able 
to find money to support the 
fishing industry. Mr. Speaker, it 
is the backbone of our economy. I 

would like to point out, Mr. 
Speaker, that to this House, as 
the fishing industry in McCallum, 

. so goes the fish plant in 
Hermitage because it is 
interrelated. It is a situation 
where if the community of McCallum 
stops fishing, or is not able to 
land the fish they catch, it 
affects the dollars that are 
produced in the fish plant at 
Hermitage. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. GILBERT: 
In conclusion, Mr. Speaker, I 
would ask that the minister pay 
very close attention to this 
petition and ensure the people of 
McCallum are looked after and get 
the rights and justice as they are 
entitled as hard-working 
Newfoundlanders. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
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Mr. Speaker. 

MR . SPEAKER : 
The hon. the Minister of Fisheries. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, let me take a few 
minutes to acknowledge the 
presentation of this particular 
petition by the hon. gentleman for 
Burgeo - Bay d • Espoir and to make 
a few remarks on it. 

First of all, Mr. Speaker, I 
should say that I believe over the 
last several days or weeks the 
hon. gentleman has been in touch 
with me regarding the possible 
transfer o_f this particular 
facility from the provincial 
Department of Fisheries to the 
Small Craft/Harbours Board. 

It is my understanding the Small 
Craft/Harbours Board are prepared 
to invest some money to create an 
extension of this particular 
wharf, and, of course, that is the 
role and the constitutional 
responsibility of the Small 
Craft/Harbours Board moreso than 
it is the Provincial Department of 
Fisheries. Albeit we have over 
the last several years built a 
number of these facilities, and 
rightly so, in a number of f ishlng 
communities around the Province in 
an effort to expand the 
infrastructure necessary for the 
prosecution of the fishery. 

If the Small Craft/Harbours Board 
wish to have responsibility for 
this particular facility, then 
certainly we will not impede that 
nor will we stand in the way of 
that. We will ensure that haste 
is made or we will ensure that we 
quickly move to have that 
particular facility transferred to 
their jurisdiction, if that is 
what they wish, and if they make 
some legitimate commitments for 
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further expansion of the facility . 

I just want to make a comment on 
the hon. gentleman's statement 
about government's attitude 
towards rural Newfoundland and say 
to him at least the facility was 
put there by the provincial 
government. The wharf was built 
and the shed was built by the 
Provincial Department of 
Fisheries . I would say to him 
that is at least some degree of 
commitment towards providing an 
appropriate facility. 

What has happened, obviously, is 
that over the last few years the 
facility has been outgrown by the 
particular activity in McCallum. 
It is an important facility and 
the fishery of McCallum is very 
important for the fish plant in 
Hermitage, as he legitimately 
points out. 

I can assure him, Mr . Speaker, 
that if the commitments that he 
talked to me about from the Small 
Craft/Harbours Board can be 
substantiated, then T will ensure 
that this particular facility is 
transferred posthaste so that the 
fishermen of McCallum can have 
their facility expanded and 
improved to the -

AN HOM. MEMBER: 
I notice the word 'posthaste'. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Well, it will go from us 
posthaste. Whether Small 
Craft/Harbours Board will accept 
it posthaste remains to be seen. 
But we would not stand in the way 
of that transfer, Mr. Speaker, so 
that a lot of money could be spent 
legitimately upgrading it. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Fortune -
Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, the petition from the 
good fishermen at McCallum 
deserves the full support of this 
House and 
support to 
pleased to 
that he 

I want to give my 
the petition. I am 

hear the minister say 
will expedite the 

As I understand it, 
transfer is affected, 

transfer. 
once the 
then the former Small 
Craft/Harbours 
whatever they 
these days, 
division of-. 

administration, or 
call themselves 
that particular 

the Department of 
Fisheries and Oceans, has 
expressed 
facil.i.tate 

an interest in helping 
that fifty foot 

ex tens ion to the fishermen's wharf 
at McCallum. 

T know the wharf we 11 and I know 
well the people who used that 
wharf. Mr. Speaker, there is 
nowhere else in this Province more 
hard working fishermen than the 
ones you find at McCallum. They 
have a very stable fishery at 
McCallum, essentially a year round 
fishery. They take their fishing 
very, very seriously, all species, 
all year round. 

Mr. Speaker, in addition to 
helping to stablize the economy of 
the McCallum community, the other 
economic contribution made by the 
fishermen at McCallum needs to be 
noted. The minister made 
reference to it and the gentleman 
for Burgeo Bay d'Espoir (Mr. 
Gilbert) made reference to it, and 
that is the improving viability of 
the fish plant operated by 
Clarenville Ocean Products at 
Hermitage. 

Do you know, 
last year i.n 
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plant put out $11 million worth of 
products in 1987, $11 million, 
completely from inshore sources 
including McCallum, of course, but 
also including to a degree 
Gaultois, but particularly 
Hermitage, Sandyville and Seal 
Cove, and even a bit over the road. 

Mr. Speaker, it is an amazing 
operation and one of the reasons 
it is is because of the continuing 
supply that is forthcoming from 
McCallum. That supply can be 
increased and it can be stab! ized 
with a proper fishing facility at 
McCallum which they do not have. 

They have wrestled with 
substandard facilities for many 
years. I believe now the time has 
come to ensure that they have the 
tools with which to do the work. 
I am delighted that the minister 
is going to do his part to help 
facilitate that. 

Thank you. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

Orders of the Day 

MR. SIMMS: 
We will have a couple of first 
readings fi t"st.. Mot.ion 4. 

Motion, the hon. the Minister of 
Rural, Agricultural and Northern 
Development to introduce a bill, 
"An Act Respecting The 
Newfoundland Institute Of 
Agrologists." (Bill No. 38) 

On motion, Bill No. (38) read a 
first time, ordered read a second 
time on tomorrow. 

Motion, the hon. the Minister of 
Consumer Affairs and 
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Communications to 
bill, "An Act To 
Insurance Companies 
No. 39) 

introduce 
Amend 

a 
The 

(Bill Act." 

On motion, Bill No . (39) read a 
first time, ordered read a second 
time on tomorrow. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. · SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
I wonder if I might be bold enough 
to ask mem~rs opposite if they 
would perrni t me to revert to 
Notices of Motions for about 
thirty seconds, and with a slight 
explanation. Would there be any 
argument to that? 

MR. TULK: 
The last motion (inaudible)? 

MR. SIMMS: 
It was not exactly a lost motion. 
I apologize to my colleague, the 
Minister of Consumer Affairs, I 
told him he was going to get 
twenty lashes because he lost this 
notice of motion, but. it was not 
exactly his fault. The Clerk at 
the Table, it was not exactly 
their fault. t have it here now, 
as a matter of fact. I accept all 
the responsibility. 

Tn giving this notice, Mr. 
Speaker, I have talked to the 
Oppos.i t.ion House Leader and I do 
not know if the hon. members in 
the corner were aware. t believe 
I did mention it in the House, 
though, one day. Certainly the 
member for Waterford Kenrnount 
did as the critic. He is aware. 

Order No. 6 on the Order Paper, 
which was Bill No. 4 on judgement 
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recovery, I would like to withdraw 
that now, by agreement, and the 
notice is the replacement bill 
which was really re-done because 
of legal technicalities and all 
that stuff. 

I would like get permission or 
agreement from the House to have 
Bill 37 fit in where Order 6 is 
now. Is there any big problem 
with that or would that be 
acceptable? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Is that agreed? 

MR. WELLS: 
What is the bill number? 

MR. SIMMS: 
It will be Bill No. 37 when it is 
distributed. 

MR. WELLS: 
Is that on judgement recovery? 

MR. SIMMS: 
Yes. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Agreed. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
That is agreed. 

MR. SIMMS: 
There is an agreement, Mr Speaker, 
and the Clerks at the Table can 
make note of it for when they get 
it printed. 

I, therefore, give notice, on 
behalf of my colleague, the 
Minister of Consumer Affairs and 
Communications (Mr. Young), that I 
will on tomorrow ask leave to 
introduce a bill entitled, "An Act 
Respecting Judgement Recovery 
(Nfld.) Ltd." (Bill No. 37) 

I thank hon. members for their 
co-operation. 
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We will move to Motion 3, the 
Meech Lake Accord. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Motion 3. 

Before recognizing the hon. member 
for Menihek, I want to rule on the 
motion raised by him and seconded 
by the member · for St. John's 
East. It was to refer the motion 
on Meech Lake to a Select 
Committee of the House. 

I have consulted authorities in 
other jurisdictions on this matter 
and this is not a dilatory motion, 
but a substantive one. It is 
asking for a... certain action to be 
taken. It cannot be entertained 
as there can be but one question 
pending at the same tlme, as hon. 
members would note in Beauchesne, 
page 149. 

So I rule that that mot ion is not 
in order. 

The hon. the member for 
adjourned the debate. 
speaking to the amendment. 

Menihek 
He is 

The hon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Thank you, Mr . Speaker . 

What I will then be doing is 
moving another amendment which is 
a dilatory motion because it is 
the exact wording that is there. 
I will give you the wording of it 
now, but I do not intend to move 
it until I finish speaking. 

It is moved by the member for 
Menihek and seconded by the member 
for St. John's East that 
consideration of the question be 
postponed until November 2, 1988. 

This would be the exact form that 
is in the book. I will give a 
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copy to the Speaker before I 
actually -

AN HON. MEMBER: 
A six-month hoist . 

MR. FENWICK: 
No, it is not. It is moved that 
consideration of the question be 
postponed until November 2, 1988. 
That is not a six-month hoist. It 
is directly out of the book. 

MR. SIMMS: 
It is a dilatory motion. 

MR. FENWICK: 
A dilatory motion, exactly. If 
the Page wishes to come up, I can 
give him a couple of copies so the 
Speaker and both parties can get a 
copy of it. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Before recognizing the hon. the 
member, the hon. member now, if he 
wishes, is speaking to the 
amendment. 

MR. FENWICK: 
does not 

six of one 
the other. 

Yes, it 
Speaker, 
dozen of 
either way. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

matter, Mr. 
and a half 
It can go 

Would the hon. member please take 
his seat for a moment? 

MR. FENWICK: 
Yes, okay . 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I am not quite clear and I do not 
know if anybody is. I am 
certainly not clear what the hon. 
member is doing. At this moment, 
as far as I understand, he was 
just reading this previous matter 
but I have already ruled that that 
matter is out of order. Maybe the 
hon. member will explain. 
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MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, if the page comes 
here, I will give you a copy of it. 

I intend to move a motion and I 
want to give you a copy of it 
before I did that so you would 
have a chance to look at it and I 

read it into the record. 

Mr. Speaker, the wording on it is 
exactly the wording in the section 
on -dilatory motions and I will 
refer to that. If you look at 
page 151, you will see in there 
'Dilatory motions are designed to 
dispose to the original question 
either for the time being or 
permanently._ They are usually the 
following ·- type: That 
consideration of the question be 
postponed to' , then it says in 
brackets, 'date'. 

So the motion I will be moving is 
that consideration of the question 
be postponed to November 2, 1988, 
which is approximately six months 
from now. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
A hoist . 

MR. FENWICK: 
No, it is a motion following 
exactly that format. It seems to 
me if those motions are in order 
at that point, then this one would 
be in order. You seem to indicate 
in your ruling on my previous 
motion that a dilatory motion 
would be in order at t.his time. 
So that is the motion I was going 
to make. I gave you a copy of it 
because I felt it important not to 
hold up the proceedings of the 
House while you had a chance to 
look at it and make sure that it 
is in order. But as I sit down I 
will move that motion. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, I must offer far Your 
Honour an oppartuni ty for further 
consideration. I am sure you 
would want that, I am sure members 
of the House would want it. I 

want it because I want to be 
certain that what is being 
proposed he~e is, in fact, in 
order. 

The bon. member, when he moved his 
motion a day or two ago, whenever 
it was now, argued very 
strenuously that his motion was in 
order. Your Honour has just ruled 
it was not in order. Therefore, 
Your Honour, and hopefully the 
member would not mind very much if 
I was dared to stand and question 
again that perhaps the bon. member 
is not in order. 

The only quick ~eference I have -
but it is an important matter, Mr. 
Speaker, and that Your Honour -

MR. FENWTCK: 
On a point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SIMMS: 
I am on a point of order now. 

MR. DINN: 
This is a paint of order. 

MR. FENWICK: 
The point of order is that there 
is no motion entered . I just gave 
notice of one. 

MR. SIMMS: 
I am on a point of order. 

That gives me more reason, Mr. 
Speaker, to be susptc~ous about 
whether he is right or wrong. He 
does not even know when another 
member is on a point of order the 
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han. member cannot stand. 

Mr. Speaker, it is 
matter and one that 
very, very sure of. 
concerned about 

an important 
we should be 
I am nat too 

anything in 
particular, because we can always 
negate the amendment anyway, but I 
want to be sure that the rule is 
right. That the practice is 
right. That the procedure is 
right. That is all I am concerned 
abotlt. I am more interested in 
the procedure for future and Your 
Honour may even wish to take five 
minutes to have a look at it. 

The only quick reference I have to 
it, and I ci!d not have notice of 
it so I did not have much time to 
do any research on it, but in Sir 
Erskine May's Twentieth Edition, 
now the hon. member may not have 
that there at his f lnge~tips, so 
he should not rely solely on 
Beauchesne. There are many other 
parliamentary references which 
Speakers consider. Tn Sir Erskine 
May, page 386, there is a section 
there which deals with 
restrictions on motions for the 
adjournment of the House or 
adjournment of the debate. This 
motion clearly is in the second 
category . It is a motion that 
adjourns the debate until November 
2, or whatever . It is also very 
suspiciously like the six month 
hoist motion which also in 
Beauchesne has been ~uled - and 
we talked about it, Mr. Speaker, 
the other day, you may recall that 
that applies to bills, readings, 
it does not apply to motions, 
which we are dealing with here. 

Just for consideration, and I 

realize there is some ambiguity 
here, but there is a reference 
here that says: "Members already 
spoken to the main question" 
well, T guess he has nat spoken to 
the main quest ion, because he was 

No. 27 Rl419 



speaking to the han. the member 
for St. Barbe's (Mr. Furey) 
amendment, I suspect. But, 
certainly, if you have spoken to 
the main question, you are not 
pe~itted to move any fo~ of 
dilatory motion, nor, having moved 
a dilatory motion - he argued that 
he was moving a dilatory motion -
he cannot then speak to the main 
motion. Similarly, if he has 
moved a dilatory motion, he is not 
entitled to move another in the 
course of debate on the same 
question. So, the question here 
is, I guess, whether it is a 
dilatory motion, as the han. 
member said it was, or whether it 
is not. Tf it is, as he said it 
was the other day, then he cannot 
move another dilatory motion. It 
is very clear there in Sir Erskine 
May. 

MR. LONG: 
(Inaudible) confuse the issue. 

MR. SIMMS: 
No, it is not confusing. It might 
be confusing for the han. member, 
I understand that. The han. 
member easily is confused, but the 
members of the House on this side 
and on that side over there - I 
know, I am looking at them, they 
are nodding, they know that I am 
right. 

Anyway, Mr. Speaker, it 
serious matter. Obviously, 
not want to have to be 

is a 
we do 
in a 

posit ion to vote down this 
particular motion. We will i.f we 
have to, but why waste all that 
time? Let us check the 
procedure. Let us ensure the 
procedure is correct and that the 
motion is, in fact, in order. I 
do not believe it is. T. have some 
suspicions about it, and if I have 
five or ten minutes, as Your 
Honour will likely take, perhaps I 

will find the appropl"'iate 
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references to assure the House 
that the procedure he is 
suggesting is done properly. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
To that point of order, the hon. 
the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
As - you know so clearly, this 
motion has not been moved and, 
therefore, the request to attack 
it on a point of order -

MR. SIMMS: 
You gave copies to the Speaker and 
everybody else. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Yes, but it has not been moved. I 
gave a copy as a courtesy to the 
Speaker so that he would have a 
chance to look at it and a chance 
to be able to consider whatever 
decision he would make on it, 
knowing that the Government House 
Leader has this usual way of 
stealing the time. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Oh , oh! 

MR . SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. FENWICK: 
But, to the substance of the 
arguments that the Government 
House Leader raised, Mr. Speaker, 
you ruled, just a few minutes ago, 
that the motion that T made the 
previous session was a substantive 
one. So it was not a dilatory 
motion and the argument from 
Erskine May, that you cannot move 
two dilatory motions, should not 
apply. Also, it is the exact same 
wording as is indicated on Page 
151 of Beauchesne. 
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MR. SIMMS: 
Which deals with bills. 

MR. FENWICK: 
No, it does not, it deals with 
motions. This is a dilatory 
motion on that. Tt is perfectly 
within order. But, Mr. Speaker, 
at this point, I am speaking to 
the amendment that was - What was 
the amendment? 

MR. SIMMS: 
You are 
first. 

on 
Have 

the point of order 
you finished the 

point of order? 

MR. FENWICK: 
No, no. I am just trying to think 
of where I would be, because we 
have not actually moved this 
motion at this point. We would be 
discussing the amendment of the 
member for Stephenville (Mr. K. 
Aylward), I believe, the amendment 
that he proposed. 

MR. LONG: 
st. Barbe. 

MR . FENWICK: 
The member for. St. Barbe. And 
that would be where the debate 
would cant inue. That is where I 
would like to continue with the 
debate, prior to getting a ruling 
from the Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

I understand the bon. the member 
has got up to speak on the point 
of order. 

The han. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
To confuse it a bit, if I may. 
The han. member says now that he 
has not moved. 
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MR. FENWICK: 
No . 

MR. SIMMS: 
That is what he says. He just 
said he has not moved this 
motion. He said he just sent up a 
piece of paper saying he was going 
to do it -

MR. FENWICK: 
Yes. 

MR. SIMMS: 
- even though the piece of paper 
says 'moved and seconded'. I 

believe Your Honour, if I recall, 
interrupted the hon. member and 
asked him ta.. explain what he was 
doing. 

MR. FENWICK: 
And I did. 

MR. SIMMS: 
And I 
member 
motion. 

seem to recall 
saying he was 

MR. FENWICK: 

the hon. 
moving a 

No! You heard wrong. Clean your 
ears out! Get Dr. Coil ins to do 
it for you! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, the hon. member was 
wrong yesterday; he could very 
well be wrong again today. 
Perhaps Your Honour might wish to 
recess for five or ten minutes, at 
least to check what the han. 
member said, Mr. Speaker. If he 
did not say it, then that is quite 
fair. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I think 
Menihek 
moving 
not? 

the han. the member for 
can clarify this. Was he 
this particular motion or 

MR. FENWICK: 
No. Mr. Speaker, knowing the 
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argumentative nature of the 
Government House Leader, and how 
he makes all these petty 
interruptions, I, as a courtesy, 
supplied a copy to Your Honour, a 
copy to the Opposition benches and 
a copy to the government benches, 
indicating, at the end of my time 
period, I would move that, so that 
you would have a chance to see it 
and you would have a chance to 
make an informed decision on it 
without wasting the time of the 
House, which the Government House 
Leader is obviously doing now. 
No, I have not moved this mot .ion 
at this point. That is the answer. 

MR. TULK: 
To that point 
Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

of order, Mr. 

To that point of order, the hon. 
the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker, as I understand the 
motion that the member for Menihek 
(Mr. Fenwick) has moved, it is a 
motion asking that consideration 
of the question be postponed until 
2 November. 

I would refer, Your Honour, to 
Section 417 and that falls under 
the section of "Types of 
Motions." In this particular 
case, a privilege motion, and in 
this particular case, the subhead 
again is a dilatory motion and if 
it is a motion, I see nothing 
wrong or out of order with it. As 
to the time when it can be moved, 
it must be given the right of way 
when proposed during a debate, a 
privilege motion, which this is, 
even though it is a dilatory 
motion, and they are, "designed to 
dispose of the original question 
either for the time being or 
permanently." The motion has done 
that. 
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The only question that I have in 
my mind, Mr. Speaker, is if you 
find this in order and the motion 
should pass, does this mean that 
debate on this bill stops as of 
the time that motion is voted on 
and passed, or not? I see the 
motion as being perfectly in order 
and, I think, to say otherwise 
would be incorrect. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I think the simplest and the best 
thing to do is t am going to 
recess for a few minutes and check 
into this matter. 

Recess 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

t have checked into this matter. 
tf the motion is moved by the hon. 
member, I will deal with the 
matter then. In the meantime, I 
recognize the hon. member as 
speaking to the amendment. 

The hon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, if it is in order, I 

will move it now. 

Moved by the member for Menihek 
and seconded by the member for St. 
John's East (Mr. Long) that 
consideration of the question be 
postponed until 2 November, 1988. 

I am asstwing it is in order. 

MR. SPRAKER: 
Order, please! 

It is moved by the member for 
Menihek and seconded by the member 
for St. John's East that 
consideration of the question be 
postponed until 2 November 1988. 
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All those in favour of the motion 
please say 'Aye.' 

Those against the motion say 'Nay.' 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Nay! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The motion is defeated. 

MR. FENWICK: 
A point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. FENWICK: 
The point of 
ruling that 
non-debatable 

order is: 
this 

motion? 
what you are saying? 

MR. SPEAKER: 

Are 
is 

Is 

you 
a 

that 

The motion proposed by the hon. 
member was not debatable. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Okay, that is fine. 

Mr. Speaker, in that case I have 
another amendment. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for Menihek. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Are you moving another amendment? 

MR. FENWICK: 
No, this is an sub-amendment to 
the amendment that is on the Order 
Paper. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Are you moving it now or are you 
just telling us you are going to 
move it later on? 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, the amendment is a 
series of four or five different 
sheets of paper, but I will read 
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it and we will have the whole 
thing as one sub-amendment to the 
amendment that is currently on the 
Order Paper. Then I will be able 
to speak to the whole works at 
once. 

I was talking to the Government 
House Leader before, and this 
seems to be the only way we can 
adequately move it in. 

MR. _SIMMS: 
(Inaudible) sub-amendments? 

MR. FENWICK: 
They are only small. Anyway, here 
they are: 

The first 'one: Moved by the 
member for Menihek and seconded by 
the member for St. John's East 
that the Constitution Act, 1987, 
Section 1, sub-section ii, be 
amended by adding the words, 'and 
promote' after the word 
'preserve'. I will give you a 
copy as we go through them, Mr. 
Speaker. But they are all 
considered as one sub-amendment. 
That is the way we would like them 
to be considered. 

MR. SIMMS: 
A poi.nt of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A point of order, the hon. the 
President of the Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Whether the hon. member would like 
them to be dealt with as one 
sub-amendment is one question. 
Whether it is proper and the Chair 
is prepared to accept them as one 
sub-amendment is another 
question. 

The hon. member gets up and he 
reads this little thing that says 
whatever it was he said - I do not 
know - ' read, and, add , so , • or 

No. 27 R1423 



whatever, but, Mr. Speaker, how in 
the name of the world can we 
determine whether or not that is a 
proper amendment, if we do not 
know exactly what he is talking 
about. Your Honour is going to 
have to go through each of these, 
if this is the way he insists in 
dealing with it, or else do the 
courteous thing, give them to His 
Honour, let His Honour study them, 
and deal with them at the 
appropriate time, as to whether or 
not they are in order. You cannot 
deal with five pages of legal and 
wordy amendments like that. That 
is too silly to talk about. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, to that point of 
order. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
To that point of order, the hon. 
the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, if you find it 
convenient, we can give you all of 
them at once so that you can have 
a look at them, but T would like 
to at least introduce one, because 
I have a feeling, judging by all 
the procedure time that I have 
consumed, that if I do not 
introduce at least one of them, 
and I would like to introduce them 
all at the same time, then I will 
have very little time to speak on 
any of the substantive issues that 
we have ahead of us. I will be 
glad to give you a copy of all 
five of them and then speak on 
them. Then you can rule whether 
or not you have accepted them all 
or whether or not they would have 
to be introduced at a different 
time. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
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To that point of order raised by 
the bon. President of the Council, 
T am certainly not going to rule 
on any matter that I am not 
satisfied in my mind about. If 
the hon. member has many 
sub-amendments, I certainly want 
to have a look at them, study them 
and take whatever time is 
necessary to see in my mind if 
they are correct and . get the 
proper advice on the matter. I am 
not- prepared to take a bunch of 
any sub-amendments and say they 
are either right or wrong. So 
this might take quite a 
considerable amount of time to 
deal with. If it does, I will 
take that tinte. 

I think the bon. President of the 
Council got up for the 
clarification of the Chair as much 
as anything else. I am prepared 
to deal with this matter as it 
arises. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, if I may, to a point 
of order, then. He has pc-oposed 
an amendment now that Your Honour 
has. So Your Honour now is going 
to determine whether or not the 
amendment is in order before he 
can obviously speak to it. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

As far as I can see, this 
particular amendment, if you like, 
to a change in the Constitution 
Act, T am sure that took days and 
weeks and months of thinking and 
working out just what was 
debatable and what was going to be 
proposed to the House of Commons 
and to every other House of 
Assembly. T am certainly not 
going to say off the top of my 
head that everything is in order. 
I am just going to study the 
matter. 
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So if the hon. member wishes to 
speak to the amendment that we 
have at the moment, I am quite 
prepared to study the others. I 
cannot say how long it is going to 
take but they will be studied. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Now for the $64,000 question, Hr. 
Speaker. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker, a point of order. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

A point of order, the hon. the 
member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
He is speaking to the amendment . 
Your Honour has not yet ruled on 
the sub-amendment. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
That is correct. 

MR. TULK: 
How much time is your Honour going 
to allow the hon. gentleman to 
speak? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
How much time has he had? 

The hon. member has fifteen 
minutes. 

The hon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, that is fine. I will 
go ahead and speak to the 
sub-amendment that we have before 
us now, or the amendment we have 
before us. I hope. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Mr. Speaker, a point of order. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Fortune -
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Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
I am not interested in taking 
sides in this particular issue, 
but there is another issue here. 
I believe what we are about to do 
establishes a precedent in this 
House and, I would submit , in 
every other parliament in our 
parliamentary system. 

Mr .. Speaker, the member has moved 
what he purports to be a 
sub-amendment. It is either a 
sub-amendment or it is not. I 
submit the Chair must tell him 
which it is before we can proceed 
with the business of the House or 
else we hav~ the situation where 
members are proposing amendments 
or motions or whatever, and are 
not in a position to know whether 
that amendment is in order. That 
is an unconscionable situation to 
be in. 

I submit at this point in time 
there is only two things that the 
House can do at this point, allow 
the member to speak to the 
sub-amendment, which de facto 
means the sub-amendment is in 
order, or recess the House to 
determine whether the 
sub-amendment is in order. 

T do not see that we can proceed 
without determining the 
admi.ssi.bil i.ty of the sub-amendment. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Your Honour, I know this is not a 
good day for you, but I flnd 
myself unusually in agreement with 
my cousin from Fortune 
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Hermitage, now that he has made 
the comments that he has made and 
given me an opportunity to think a 
1 it tle bl t more about it, I think 
he is absolutely right. I know 
that is what your Honour is trying 
somehow to do, but you are kind of 
boxed in a corner and maybe the 
appropriate move certainly we 
would not mind at all and it would 
not come out of the han. member's 
time, so it is really i~relevant -
but for you~ Honour's own good, I 
suppose, the appropriate thing to 
do might be to recess for a couple 
of minutes with the Clerks and 
just see -

MR. BARRETT: 
Call it six o'clock and come back 
tomorrow. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Well, that is up to his Honour. 
He may only need five minutes to 
have a look at this particular 
sub-amendment. Maybe that would 
be the appropriate thing to do 
your Honour, so that you will feel 
comfortable with it yourself. 

I do not feel comfortable now, 
after hearing the member for 
Fortune - Hermitage. I think he 
has made a very valid point. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
To that point of order, I am 
prepared to deal with that matter 
now. I think the point raised by 
the -

Would the han. member please take 
his seat? 

I am prepared to agree. I think 
the point is well taken. On 
reflection I think I will have a 
recess. I can assure hon. members 
I will have as many recesses as is 
necessary after all these number 
of amendments because the thing is 
going to be done correctly. T am 
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just going to call another recess 
now, and we will deal with this 
one sub-amendment I have. 

This House is recessed. 

Recess 

MR. SPEAKER (McNicholas): 
Order, please! 

I have studied the sub-amendment 
proposed by the hon. member for 
Menihek and I received advice on 
the matter. As hon. members know, 
a sub-amendment's function is to 
alter the amendment, not the main 
motion, and as I see, the 
sub-amendment proposed by the han. 
member for Menihek deals with 
sub-section (2) of the main motion 
and not the amendment as proposed 
by the hon. member for St. Barbe. 
For that reason, it is out of 
order. 

The hon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speake~, I appreciate that 
that is an accurate ruling. The 
reason I proposed it that way, of 
course, was that in the previous 
debate on a railway resolution a 
number o.f weeks ago, we did 
something entirely different, and 
it was ruled in order of that 
time. i thought that we had a new 
precedent to work with in ou~ 

House, but I am glad to hear you 
are saying now that a 
sub-amendment should be on the 
amendment because that is the way 
I have operated· meetings for as 
long as I have been involved with 
meetings, and I think it is a good 
ruling in that regard. I thought 
we had new rules. 

Mr. Speaker, since this 
fi~st opportunity I have 

No. 27 

is the 
had to 

Rl426 



speak on the Meech Lake Accord, I 
must say that we were, when the 
Meech Lake Accord originally was 
agreed to and when the details of 
it came out, quite supportive of 
the general thrust of it because 
we think it is extremely important 
that the country, from one end to 
the other, be seen to be a 
country, act as though it is a 
country, and think as a country. 
That, indeed, was one of the major 
objectives of the Meech Lake 
Accord, that the province of 
Quebec would feel that it was part 
of it. 

However, Mr. Speaker, since that 
time, it seems to me that the 
Meech Lake Accord has run a very 
rocky road. There were obviously 
problems with it, problems with 
the provisions for francophones 
outside of Quebec and anglophones 
within Quebec, and those are very 
serious ones that when this 
amendment is dealt with, we will 
then move our regular amendments 
to it and try and get those back 
on the Order Paper back on the 
table so they can be debated as 
well. 

There were concerns from womens' 
groups and individuals who felt 
that the special status for Quebec 
somehow could override the 
equality prov1s1ons of the 
constitution. Although my own 
reading of it does not suggest 
that, there does seem to be a very 
simple way of amending that, and 
later on, we will show you that 
amendment as well. It is 
possible, by just inserting one 
additional number, to make sure 
that that is covered itself. 

There is, Mr. Speaker, a great 
travesty in this Meech Lake 
Accord, and that is the one group 
that has r:-eally lost, lost beyond 
any shadow of a doubt are the 
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people of the Northern ter:-ritories 
of the Yukon and the North West 
Territories. 

Prior to the Meech Lake Accord, if 
the Yukon, or the North West 
Territories wished to become a 
pr:-ovince, it was a matter between 
themselves and the federal 
government, much as the inclusion 
of Newfoundland and Labrador into 
the Confederation in 194.8 and 1949 
was _ simply a matter between the 
federal government in Ottawa and 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 

It is, 1 think, a particular kick 
in the teeth to those Northerners, 
who 1 have a consider:-able amount 
of empathy with, since they had no 
input whatsoever into the 
proceedings and have therefore 
lost the right to establish those 
territories as provinces in the 
same manner as Newfoundland and 
Labr:-ador:-, and, indeed, in the same 
manner as all the provinces of 
Canada, except for the first four, 
which formed the Dominion of 
Canada back in 1867. 

Mr. Speaker, that was one of the 
amendments we will be looking at 
in the future. It is a problem 
with the Accord that I think has 
to be corrected. It is a case 
really of simple justice in a 
sense that it is something that 
was taken away in this whole 
process . Some of the other 
amendments we are proposing are 
nice to have, are additions to the 
rights that these groups currently 
enjoy, but this \lras clearly a 
right that was enjoyed by the 
Northern people that was taken 
away. 

At the same time, Mr. Speaker, we 
will be pr:-oposing amendments to 
the particular Meech Lake Accord 
in which the Northern territories 
will also participate in the 
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select.ion o.f Senators, and Supreme 
Court Justices. 

One of lhe changes of this 
particular Accord has been that we 
are in a position to nominate 
Senators to the Senate. Before I 
go on I should tell you that I 

believe the Senate is a totally 
useless appendage as it presently 
constructed and would certainly 
like to see it phased out. 

But, Mr. Speaker, if in the 
future, because the Meech Lake 
accord does have it on the agenda, 
if in the future it has a role, if 
it is elected, if it does have 
powers, if it has a responsibility 
of the regions, maybe in some 
future date that opinion of myself 
and of the federal and provincia11 
sections of the party, may 
change. We may actually see there 
is a role for it there, and if 
there is, then the selection of 
Senators surely should have some 
responsibility to the provinces, 
and this is what is given in it. 

At the same time, the Northwest 
Territories are excluded from that 
function and an amendment should 
be made there so both the 
Northwest Territories and the 
Yukon would also be in a position 
to nominate individuals to the 
Senate from their area and to 
nominate individuals to the 
Supreme Court of Canada, if indeed 
that is what is going to continue 
as well. 

Finally, of the major holes we see 
in the Meech Lake Accord, there is 
the whole question of aboriginal 
rights. To us it is extremely 
important that aboriginal rights 
be enshrined in the constitution 

way as they are seen to 
the right to some 
self-government. Mr. 
is consistent with the 

in such a 
be given 
meaningful 
Speaker, it 
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position that we took in this 
Chamber several weeks ago with 
regard to the development of 
Labrador and the possible of 
future military development up 
there. 

We said, and we put it on the 
record at that time, that we felt 
that the aboriginal peoples of 
Labrador, both the Innu .and Inuit, 
had a right to say what goes on in 
the- territory that they have 
claimed for these 10,000 years or 
more. 

At the same time, Mr. Speaker, we 
say that for all the aboriginal 
peoples in C~nada. They must have 
some say in self-government. For 
them not to, Mr. Speaker, would 
continue the dependency that we 
have seen for -the last 125 years 
that has led to more native people 
living in poverty with substandard 
services in terms of municipal 
infrastructure and so on, than any 
other group within our society. 
Mr. Speaker, that is one of the 
other groups we wish to address, 
and we will when we get to ot.her 
amendments that will be brought to 
this particular thing. 

Finally, Mr. Speaker, I think it 
is important to realize that the 
Meech Lake Accord is now, for all 
intents and purposes in its 
present form, a dead initiative. 
Mr. Speaker, that development only 
occurred last week with the 
elect i on in Manitoba. 

Prior to that there was one of ten 
provinces that was opposed and 
that was the Province of New 
Brunswick. But the Province of 
New Brunswick had essentially one 
individual, the new Liberal 
Premier of New Brunswick who was 
opposed, and there may have been 
way to placate that individual. 
For example, they might have 
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decided to build addi tiona! ships 
or something in his drydocks at 
Saint John, New Brunswick, · and on 
that basis there may have been a 
deal struck. I am not suggesting 
the man would have necessarily 
gone for it, but there were ways 
of overcoming one individual's 
reluctance to it and as a matter 
of fact, as a strategic move, I 
think it made a lot of sense. He 
was put in a very st~ong 

bargaining position, vis-a-vis the 
federal government and in a 
position to extract something in 
~eturn for the support of the 
Meech Lake Accord. Up until the 
Manitoba election, this was the 
only province offside, but the 
offside position may not have 
lasted very long. 

The situation in Manitoba is, in 
my op1n1on, impossible to be 
resolved so that the Province of 
Manitoba will ratify the Meech 
Lake agreement. It is absolutely 
impossible. What you had in 
Manitoba prior to the election was 
an NDP government the~e that was 
lukewarm on it at best, that had a 
lot of individual wrangling among 
its own members and was 
reluctantly supporting it because 
of the nation building aspects of 
it. But concerns were raised 
everywhere and the party, if it 
had its own wishes, would have 
been less eager to do it, but did 
it as part of this nation building 
that it was committed to. 

Mr. Speaker, they were also 
commit ted to holding hearings, to 
having a committee travel the 
Province to get the input of the 
francophone groups within 
Manitoba, to get the opinion of 
the aboriginal groups and to 
listen to the entreaties being 
made by the Yukon and the 
Northwest territories, by women's 
groups and so on. 
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That process, I would suggest to 
you, may still occur, but it is 
pretty much irrelevant at this 
point because even that lukewarm 
support that was there is now, of 
course, gone. You now have in 
Manitoba three different sections, 
none of which forms a majority, 
the largest of which is headed by 
a Premier who is commit ted to the 
Meech Lake Accord, as I 
understand, but has only 
twenty-five seats in fifty-seven 
seat House. 

The next largest group is headed 
by a woman who is adamantly 
opposed to Meech Lake, and under 
those circ~mstances would not 
agree to it. ' 

And the third group of twelve, 
which is headed by Gary Doer, is 
also a group which would be very 
reluctant to agree to it offhand; 
they would demand considerable 
amount of change to it in order to 
entrench the rights of aboriginal 
groups and so on. 

Mr. Speaker, Manitoba then creates 
a problem, but at the same time,-

MR. J. CARTER: 
A point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

A point of order, the hon. the 
member for st. John's North. 

MR. J. CARTER: 
The member for Menihek, wherever 
he is from - he is not from here, 
T know that has occupied the 
time of the House for most of the 
afternoon -

MR. LONG: 
He did a good job. He did a very 
good job! 
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MR. J. CARTER: 
- with spurious points of order 
and procedural hassles, and now 
his t.i.me is certainly up. I think 
he should be in vi ted not only to 
sit down but to leave the House. 

MR . FENWICK: 
To the point of order, Mr . Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER : 
The hon. the member for Menehik. 

MR. FENWICK: 
I am not sure when the member for. 
St. John's North became Speaker. 
I assume it is your responsibility 
still to let us know when we have 
time, and I have been informed I 
have three minutes. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
There is no point ·of order. 

The hon. the member for Menehik. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, what do we have? We 
have a flawed document which at 
this point has two provinces 
adamantly offside, but there is 
one a little bit more adamant than 
the other. Tt seems to me that 
the urgency has gone, and i.f the 
urgency has gone, why not take the 
opportunity to allow input from 
the groups within our society who 
have clear objections to it, 
inclu4ing the Francophone 
Association of this Province, 
including women's groups that I 

have talked to, including other 
people who have major concerns 
about aboriginal groups. Why not 
strike a committee of some sort, 
and I know I · am speaking to the 
previous resolution, but there is 
no reason that the government 
cannot go ahead with one if they 
wish to, why not have a committee 
struck to listen to the people of 
our Province about what they want 
done with it? Because, Mr. 

Ll430 May 2, 1988 Vol XL 

Speaker, as 
sitting there 
here, we will 
legislation 
circumstances 
provinces. 

sure as you are 
and I am standing 
have to amend this 
because of the 

in those two -

Tf we have to, let us get the 
input that we did not have a 
chance for before. Let us find 
out what the problems are. Let us 
see if we can come to the table 
the- next time with a couple of 
other changes that may be in the 
better interests not only of 
Newfoundlanders and Labradorians, 
but, Mr. Speaker, in the better 
interests of the rest of Canada, 
as well. 

What I do is urge the government 
opposite not to rush this motion 
through any more, let us have the 
time to consult with the people of 
the Province. Because, after all, 
it is not just ten men's 
constitution that was done 
overnight ln secret, it is the 
constitution of Canada and it 
deserves a lot more consideration 
that it has gotten. We have the 
time, we have the opportunity, let 
us make sure we do not make any 
major. mistakes. Thank you very 
much, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of Mines. 

MR. DINN: 
Mr. Speaker, first of all let me 
say what an honour it is to 
participate in the debate on the 
Meech Lake Accord. Indeed, as the 
hon. member for Menihek said, we 
are in the process here today of 
nation building. Having gone 
through the Meech Lake Accord, I 

think it is very important that 
everybody is heard, that we give 
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our thoughts on the proposal and, 
in my op1n~on, Mr. Speaker, 
support it wholeheartedly · because 
I think it is very important to 
this nation. 

As a matter of fact, I think our 
Socialist friend down there did a 
disservice to this House today by, 
basically, his stalling tactics, 
with his amendments, etc. I think 
he should have thought about it a 
little more and put a little more 
time into what we are actually 
doing here today, and what we will 
do in the next few weeks with 
respect to the Meech Lake Accord. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, the bon. the 
member for Menihek has not been 
the only one who has spoken 
against the Meech Lake Accord and, 
therefore, obviously, there is 
some concern within the Nat ion as 
to whether we should or should not 
vote for it. T will deal with the 
han. member for St. Barbe and his 
amendment a little later on. But 
I would like to deal with some 
other things before I really get 
into the hon. member's amendment 
and deal with that. 

For example, I would like to deal 
with the Leader of the 
Opposition. I heard him on the 
radio today talking about how all 
Liberals should get together now 
and support the .federal leader, 
Mr. Turner, and get on with the 
business at hand. Mr. Speaker, if 
you analyze that statement with 
what the bon. gentleman has done 
over the past little while, one 
would have to ask, is there 
credibility in anything that he 
says? He, himself, sai.d let us 
get on with supporting Mr. 
Turner. Yet, Mr. Turner supports 
Meech lake and the bon. Leader of 
the Opposition does not support 
Meech Lake. So that .is not 
showing a lot of support for poor, 
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old Mr. Turner, is it? That is 
contrary to what Mr. Turner wants 
the Liberal Party to do. 

MR. WELLS: 
You missed the point. 

MR. DINN: 
Sure, I missed the point. 
Everybody misses the point of what 
the hon. the Leader of the 
Opposition is trying to say, 
because one day he is saying one 
thing and the next day he is 
saying an entirely different 
thing. Let us support Mr. Turner 
today, but we cannot support him 
on the Meech Lake Accord. So, I 
mean, one ha~ to wonder. 

Let us have a look at what is 
happening opposite. He said, 
'During the debate we will not be 
proposing any amendments,' and the 
hon. the member for St. Barbe gets 
up shortly thereafter and proposes 
amendments. So, Mr. Speaker, one 
has to wonder. 

MR. SIMMS: 
You missed the point again, I 
guess. 

MR. DINN: 
Yes, I missed the point again. 

One has to wonder what the Leader 
of the Opposition really means 
when he says anything. We are not 
going to propose amendments 
because we know that that is 
useless to do, and then the member 
for St. Barbe gets up the day 
after and proposes an amendment. 

Let us have a look at all the 
other members opposite and their 
credibility in this whole debate. 
Last year, when they had a new 
leader, or another leader - he was 
new last year too, was he not? He 
was a relatively new leader last 
year - that leader said, We all 
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support Meech Lake and everybody 
nodded, Yes, we all support Meech 
Lake. This year ·we get another 
new leader and he says, 'We do not 
support Meech Lake, ' and they all 
say, 'We do not support Meech 
Lake. ' So, where is the 
credibility of anyone outside of, 
say, the hon. the member for Mount 
Sc.io - Bell Tsland who at least 
got up last year and said, 'I 
support Meech Lake.' Everybody 
nodded then, although they had 
their knives drawn, ready to give 
him the big dagger. He said, 'I 
support Meech lake,' and everybody 
nodded in agreement, 'We all 
support Meech lake . ' 

MR. SIMMS: 
The interim leader. 

MR. DINN: 
The interim leader obviously 
supported Meech Lake, Mr. Speaker, 
last year, and this year-

MR. SIMMONS: 
A point of order. Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order. please! 

A point of order, the bon. the 
member for Fortune - Hermitage. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
I just want to help my good friend 
for Pleasantville. 

MR. DINN: 
Oh, My God, I am in danger now! 

MR. SIMMONS: 
I know. That is why I got up. A 
little bit of chronology for the 
gentleman which will help him in 
the brilliant argument he is 
putting. The anniversary of 
Meech Lake was a year ago 
yesterday, so we are talking April 
29 or 30, or May 1. Put that, I 
say to him. in the con text of the 
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fact that the gentleman for Mount 
Scio - Bell Island stepped down 
from the leadership in March. I 
think, March 20 or 23. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
You call that stepping down? It 
seems more like stepped on, to me. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. -SIMMONS: 
The point is that at the time 
Meech Lake became a fact, the 
gentleman from Mount Scio was not 
leader of the party. So he should 
at least get his facts straight. 
His argumen~s may be flawed, but 
at least base them on some facts, 
would he? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

There is no point of order. 

The bon. the Minister of Mines. 

MR. DINN: 
Mr. Speaker, there is no point of 
order. all the bon. member wants 
to do is dig himself a deeper 
hole. And I suggest that he does 
not need any help from me to dig a 
hole. he has been doing that ever 
since T can remember, digging 
holes for himself to jump into. 

Anyway Mr. Speaker. it seems to me 
that what we have to do is deal 
with the credibility of anyone 
over there. actually, who is now 
opposed to Meech Lake. Last year 
they were for it, and this yeat" 
they are obviously against it. 
Two weeks ago the Leader of the 
Opposition was not going to make 
amendments, and the han. member 
for St. Barbe gets up right after 
him and makes an amendment. So 
somebody has to show a little bit 
of leadership in the Liberal Party 
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over there. They have had a lot 
leaders, but somebody over there 
really has to . get all his guys 
together in caucus now, Wednesday, 
stand them all to attention and 
really lay down the law. What are 
we going to do? If we are going 
to take a position today, we 
cannot change it tomorrow because 
we are losing credibility in this 
Province. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, let us deal with 
the amendment proposed by the hon. 
the member for St. Barbe . He 
purports to put credibility in 
this amendment. If the bon. 
member succeeds with this 
amendment, he purports to say that 
this will really change the 
world. As a matter of fact, I was 
not in the House for all the time 
the hon . member was speaking, so I 

got Hansard and T read i. t through 
just to see if anything could be 
substantiated on the basis of what 
the hon. member was saying. Is it 
true that in any subs tan t i. ve way 
Quebec is getting an advantage 
over anyone else? I mean, if one 
analyzes the situation, obviously 
Quebec does not. There is no 
possibility at all that there is 
anything great happening with 
respect to Quebec. So the bon. 
the member for St. Barbe is really 
making an amendment here and 
obviously he does not believe in 
what he is saying himself. What 
is the amendment? 

The hon. member purports to change 
section 1 (c) and say, 'the 
recognition that Newfoundland and 
Labrador constitutes within Canada 
a distinct society.' What does 
that do? 'and to add part (5) to 
section 1 "2" to read: '(5) The 
role of the Legislature and 
Government o.f Newfoundland and 
Labrador to preserve and promote 
the distinct identity of 
Newfoundland and Labrador referred 
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to in (1) (c) is affirmed.' I 
think this is great stuff. Now we 
will do the same thing for -

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMS: 
So, that means that they are going 
to vote for it now, I guess. 

MR. DINN: 
Oh, . I think so. Yes. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Are you voting for the amendment? 
Is that the idea? 

MR. PEACH: 
They do not ~ow. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
They have not had a meeting on it 
as yet. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Otherwise, what is the point of 
putting the amendment? 

It is an interesting question. 

MR. DINN: 
What is that? 

MR. SIMMS: 
Presumably they made an amendment 
to allow the House to vote for 
it. So if we support their 
amendment, are they now going to 
change their position again and 
vote for Meech Lake? 

MR . SIMMONS: 
Sir, if the member for 
Pleasantville is finished I would 
like to have a few words. 

MR. DINN: 
The bon. the member for Fortune -
Hermitage, or wherever he 
already spoke i.n the 
number one. 

No. 27 

is from, 
debate, 
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MR. TULK: 
Not on this one. 

MR. DINN: 
And, number two, I do not thing 
anybody in Newfoundland is 
interested in hearing what the 
bon. gentleman says; he was not 
reported widely. Mr. Speaker, he 
has had his crack at a lot of 
things in this Province, and T 
suggest that he sit down and be 
quiet and listen to other speakers 
speak on the Meech Lake Accord. 

MR. SIMMS: 
The Opposition 
if we vote in 
amendment, they 
the Meech Lake 
on the record. 

MR. DINN: 

House Leader said 
support of the 

will now vote for 
Accord. They are 

Is that right? The Opposition 
House Leader has now changed his 
mind again, is that it? 

MR. SIMMS: 
Yes. 

MR. DINN: 
Well, I do not think the hon. the 
Government House Leader should put 
any import into that, either. 
What he said yesterday he might 
not say today, and what he says 
today he might not mean today; he 
might change his mind again 
tomorrow, and, Mr. Speaker, we 
just cannot put any credibility 
into it. 

The Leader of the Opposition now 
says, We do not support Meech 
Lake. We will not put any 
amendments, but we do not support 
it. The hon. member for St. Barbe 
does not agree with that. He gets 
up and he says, 'Well, we do not 
agree with what he says, we are 
going to put amendments.' They 
have put an amendment, and the 
amendment really says nothing and 
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does nothing. And the hon . member 
knows that, as well. He knows 
that that amendment does nothing. 

Any arguments that the distinct 
society clause creates new rights 
or privileges or powers for Quebec 
have been proven to be unfounded. 
They just do not. 

MR. TUL.K: 
(Inaudible) . 

MR. DINN: 
Well, anybody who reads it. 

MR. TUL.K: 
Reads what? 

MR. DI.N.N: 
Reads the Meech Lake Accord . 
does not provide anything. 

AN HO.N. MEMBER: 
It is proven in the Accord. 

MR. DINN: 

It 

Oh, sure! I mean, anybody who 
reads that would understand that 
it does not provide any special 
rights for Quebec. It is only a 
matter of reading the Accord, Mr. 
Speaker. 

MR. SIMMONS: 
Tell us now about the Sabbath 
Day. Did you really rest on the 
seventh day? 

MR. DI.N.N: 
We are past the deadline now. I 
would suggest the hon . member go 
out and do a little bit of 
ciphering to make sure he gets it 
in this year, accurately. That is 
what T would suggest he do, 
instead of interrupting and 
breaking the rules of order of 
this House. He has lots of things 
he should be doing. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
He did not know (inaudible) first . 
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MR. Dnm: 
No, he did not know at first, now 
he is starting to become aware and 
he is getting a 1i t tle bit better 
wi. th figures, too. I noted that 
last week, when he was 
interrupting and breaking the 
rules of the House. Mr. Speaker, 
obviously we do not care, because 
we know that really he has no 
credibility not only in this House 
but outside. So we do not mind 
him interrupting. He can 
interrupt, but I suggest there are 
better things that he could do. I 
suggested that to him several 
years ago and he did not do it, 
but he should do it this year. 

Mr. Speaker, I would suggest that 
he should have, whether he knows 
it or not, better things to do. 
Go out and do a little consulting 
or something like that, and this 
time declare it, which would be an 
important thing, and then the hon. 
the Leader of the Opposition will 
not have to take any severe action 
against the hon. member. 

Mr. Speaker, it being six o'clock, 
I adjourn the debate and will get 
back to the Meech Lake Accord on 
tomorrow. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The debate is adjourned by the 
hon. the Minister of Mines. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
remind 

the 
I 

Mr. Speaker, just to 
members again, tomorrow 
Minister of Rural Development, 
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hope he is paying attention now -
tomorrow and Tuesday the Resource 
Commit tee wi 11 deal with the 
estimates of the Department of 
Energy and Hydro. So both the 
Premier and the Minister of 
Finance will be here tomorrow 
morning for their estimates in 
the Resource Committee. 

MR. HODDER: 
We are going to do Fisheries 
tomorrow morning, as well. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Oh, Fisheries as well. 
beginning, I guess? 

MR. HODDER: 
After 11:00 a.m. 

MR. SIMMS: 
After 11:00 a.m. 

At the 

And the Minister of Fisheries will 
be there. So the Resource 
Committee will have the Premier, 
the Minister of Finance and the 
Minister. of Fisheries. The member 
for. Fortune - Henni tage is going 
to be there, too, I believe. 

I understand the Resource 
Committee is the most difficult 
one to deal with. I do not know 
why. The Government Services 
Committee will be dealing with 
Transportation tomorrow night at 
7:30; Wednesday the . Social 
Services Committee, the hardest 
working Committee of all, are 
having two meetings; they are 
having one in the morning to deal 
with Education and they are having 
one in the evening to deal with 
Social Services. Then, finally, 
on Thursday the Resource Committee 
again will be back to do - I have 
here a continuation of Fisheries. 

MR. HODDER: 
No, that is changed now. 
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MR. SIMMS: 
That is changed now. Nobody told 
me. 

MR. HODDER: 
It is the fault of the 
Vice-Chai~an (Mr. Simmons). He 
is hard to get along with. 

MR. SIMMS: 
The fault of the Vice-Chai~an, I 
will mark that down here. So 
Thursday it will be Rural 
Development and Northern 
Development. That is 9:30 
Thursday morning. Then, of 
course, Thursday afternoon the 
reports will be presented to the 
House. Perhaps they will be 
presented before that. Government 
Services might be. 

Anyway, tomorrow in the House the 
Estimates of Consolidated Revenue, 
Legislative and Executive Council 
will be brought forward. 

MR. TULK: 
How much time do we have left on 
the Estimates. 

AN HOM. MEMBER: 
None, boy. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Well, we can deal with that after 
the House closes. Wednesday, 
Private Member's Day, Mr. Speaker; 
Thursday we will continue with 
Meech Lake. Everyone got that? 
We will be continuing with Meech 
Lake on Thursday. Whether we will 
finish it on Thursday, I do not 
know. If we do finish it, we will 
get into legislation. If we do 
not finish Meech Lake, well, then, 
obviously we will carry on with 
Meech Lake all day. 

MR. TULK: 
(Inaudible) on Friday? 

MR. SIMMS: 
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No, this is still Thursday now. I 
am going too fast for the hon. 
member. 

Friday we will deal with the 
Concurrence Reports, get into the 
Concurrence debates Friday, 
Monday, Tuesday, until we get the 
Concurrence debates out of the 
way. That is the following week. 

DR. COLLINS: 
What are you going to do on 
Saturday and Sunday? 

MR. SIMMS: 
I will not give you much else now, 
that would be too much. 

' I move that the House adjourn 
until tomorrow Tuesday, May 3, at 
3:00 p.m. - I will be in hospital 
tomorrow morning for an operation, 
by the way, anybody who wants to 
send me flowers or fruit or 
anything like that - and that this 
House do now adjourn. 

On motion, the House at its r1s1ng 
adjourned until tomorrow, Tuesday, 
May 3, at 3:00 p.m. 
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ASKED IN THE HOUSE OF ASSEMBLY: 

QUESTION# 118 - Mr. Gilbert (Burgeo-Bay d'Espoir) - To ask the 
Honourable the Minister of Public Works and 
Services to lay upon the Table of the House the 
following informatio~: 

(a) Is the vehicle the Minister currently drives purchased 

by the Department or leased by the Department? In either 
case, did it go to Tender? 

(b) Provide a list of the companies who tendered on the 

vehicles and the amounts of their bids. 

ANSWER: (a) The vehicle presently driven by the Minister was 
purchased by the Department through the tende ring 
process and complied with all criteria and 
regulations of the Government Purchasing Agency . 

(b) Eleven firms were invited to bid. Three bids were 
received as follows: 

1. Hickman Motors Limited $11,483.47 

$11,719.65 

$10,.792.00 

2. Royal Garage Limited 

3. City Motors Limited 

The vehicle was bought from Hickman Motors Limited which was 

the only firm that could deliver the car from existing stock, as 

requested in the tender call. The delivery period for the low 

bidder was an unreasonable ten weeks. 

APRIL 18 , 1988. 

·. 
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ASKED AT THE ESTIMATES' COMMITTEE: 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SERVICES: 

Mr. Gilbert (Burgeo-Bay D'Espoir) To ask the Honourable the 
Minister of Public Works and Services to lay upon the Table of 
the House the following information: 

QUESTION: Account 2.2.02.07 - Regional Administration - Property 
Furnishings and Equipment. Why the increase from 
$10,000 in 1987-'88 to $126,000 in 1988-'89? 

ANSWER: Currently our three regions operate a fleet of 47 motor 
vehicles. Normally each year, 8 12 vehicles are 
purchased as replacements and 2 - 4 for new vehicles 
(adding to the fleet). As a specific cost cutting 
measure in the 1987-'88 budget, all funding related to 
vehicle purchase was cut. Only $10,000 for the purchase 
of office furniture and equipment was provided. 

This current year we are provided with: 

$10,000 - Office Furniture and Equipment 
82,000 - For replacement vehicles 
34,000 - For purchase of 2 additional vehicles 

$126,000 
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ASKED AT THE ESTIMATES' COMMITTEE: 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SERVICES: 

~r. Gilbert (Burgee-Bay D'Espoir) To ask the Honourable the 
~inister of Public Works and Services to lay upon the Table of 
the House the following information: 

QUESTION: 

ANSWER: 

1. 

2. 

Account 3.1.03.04 Government Office Supplies 
$1,887,600. How much of the money expended was 
without tender? 

All purchases over 
with the following 

$5,000 were made by public tenders 
exceptions: 

P0767171, June 15, 1987 for correctable tapes and 
ribbons for Olympia Startype Typewriter, $6,048. 00. 
Order issued to Spartan Business Machines and 
Electronics Limited. 

P0785590, August 14, 1987 for correctable tapes and 
ribbons for I.B.M. Wheelwriter # 3 and # 4, 
$6,716.64. Two firms invited to quote and order 
issued to Automated Office Concepts Limited. 

These orders were issued to the only available source of 
supply. Typewriter ribbons and correctable tapes, which are 
stocked by the Supply Centre, are. purchased from the companies 
who sell the brand required. Numerous problems have been 
encountered, in the past with brands obtained from companies who 
supply ribbons and tape which do not correspond to the specific 
brand of typewriter. 

'· 
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ASKED AT THE ESTIMATES' COMMITTEE: 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SERVICES: 

Mr. Gilbert (Burgeo-Bay D'Espoir) To ask the Honourable the 
Minister of Public Works and Services to lay upon the Table of 
the House the following information: 

QUESTION: 

ANSWER: 

Details of the salary vote 3.4.02.01 - Newfoundland 
Information Service. 

1 Director of Information Services 
1 Public Relations Specialist ' 
2 Clerk Typist II 
2 Clerk II 

Overtime 
Other Earnings 
Enforced Savings Reduction 

Unclassified Positions: 

News Service Co-ordinator 
Offset Press Operator 
Research Co-ordinator 
Salary Increases 

$22,600 
16,900 
19,900 
4,767 

$64,167 

$ 38,115 
26,138 
34,770 
34,210 

1,000 
500 

(7,800) 

64! 16 7 

$191,100 



ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ASKED AT THE ESTIMATES' COMMITTEE: 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SERVICES: 

r. Gilbert (Burgee-Bay D'Espoir) To ask the Honourable the 
inister of Public Works and Services to lay upon the Table of 
he House the following information: 

UESTION: 

. NSWERS: 

1. List and location of all rental office space 
leased outside of St. John's, by the Province? 

2 . . Give the length of time for the lease of each 
rental agreement? ' 

3. Give the financial terms of each rental 
agreement. 

Per attached documents . 

-. 





ib;,:.\jJ:'• ... ::.t· 
': l 'I : .... ·~· ~ •. '! i ;:; .... 

~;:~\ ~~~- ~~ ~-~~~~:- . 
:• · ~·. ~~~.f.!~-2' '·· 

:~t~?~.r~t;~·i). 
~, •. :.,.·, ·.'1:. J•q;~· 
., .. ,;·< '\~ ) ·~~-·''"r ..... . ~,,.. 
'-:·· .. ~~·~:~~~ .. 
;!-£:~ · 

: ".:J.',i·~ · 

BUILDING 

Br·iclle Building 
P.ed Bay, Labrador 

Bd dle Building 
P.ed Bay, Labrador 

Bridle Building 
Red Bay, Labrador 

' . . ~ 

l~,y ·'· . ..... ~ ~ 

BLDG. 
NO. 

5540 

5541 

5542 

LANDLORD 

Hrs. Blanche Bridle 

Hrs. Blanche Bridle 

Mrs. Blanche Bridle 

.. 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APP.1L 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

.. 
DEPAIIDtDIT RENTAL 

AREA 

J:.ural, Agric. and 
647 Nort.hcrn J)evelopment 

Culture, P.ec. and 1:!2 
Yo-..1th (\\ildlife 
Didsion) 

Forest Resources & 122 
Lands 

Ra'TAL ANNUAL RENT TERM OF EXPIRY DATE RENEWAL Ol'TION 
RATE LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

14-'?5 9,67:!.65 2 years 90 03 31 Expi r s 

14-95 1,823-90 2 years 90 03 31 Expir s 

14-95 1,823.90 2 years 90 03 31 Expir l:!s 

, . 
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BUILDING 

ConunWlity Council 

Building, Kain 

CoJTU'IlWli t.y Council 

Building, Kain 

Goose Real Estate 

Bldg., Davis Inlet 

Goose Real Estate 

Dldg., Davis Inlet 

Town Cmmcil Bldg., 

Churchill Falls, Lab 

BLDG. 
NO. 

5514 

5514 

5544 

5546 

5526 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 . 
(Standard Measurements) 

LANDLORD DEPARlMENT Ra'TAL 
AREA 

Comnuni ty Cmmcil Social 5er,·ices 8S9.5 

Comnunity Council Culture, nee. and 105 

Youth (liildlife 

Division) 

Goose Real Estate Ltd. Social Sen·ices 840 

Goose Real Estate Ltd. nural Develo~cnt 180 

Churchill Falls ( L'lhradx· Justice (!loyal Nfld 915 

Corporat:,ion Ltd.) Constabulary Office 

, 

RENTAL ANNUAL RENT TERH Of EXPIRY DATE REt."'E\\AL OITION 

RATE LEASE OI"'ION NOTICE 

9.00 8,005.50 Monthly enancy 
I 

9.00 945.00 Monthly enancy 

21.00 17,640.00 3 years 89 11 30 2 years 2 mont-hs 

21.00 3,780.00 3 .years 89 11 30 2 years 2 months 

2,400.00 Monthly enancy 

I 

. 
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BUILDING 

Cormnmi t.y Co1mcil 
Bldg., CarL1,dp;ht. 

Fm·cst.ry Building 
CarthT'ight 

Carol ~lo\'ing and 
Storage, 1\'abush 

S;i.r liilfred Grenfell 

Hotel, \1'abush 

BPtmo Plaza, 
Labrador City 

BLDG. 
NO. 

5500 

5510 

5539 

5525 

5545 

LANDLORD 

Comrmmit.y C01mcil 
Cart.h-right 

llud.son Bay Company 

Carol Hoving and 
Storage Ltd., Labrador 

City 

Chador Limited 

H & S Investments Ltd. 

. . 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of AI'RIL ~~I 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEI'AT.lMD.'T REt."l'AL 
AREA 

Social Services ::!40 
(District Office) 

forest P..esom·ces & L«nd 

Lands Lease 
.. 

Culture, P..ec. and 600 
Youth (ll'ildlife 
Division) 

Development (P..eg- 1,500 
ional Office) 

Career Development 3,000 
& Ad\·anced Studies 
(Adult Trainin~) 
( llent paid by that 
Department) 

(ADDITIONAL SPACE) 1,000 

REt\ 'TAL ANNUAL Iu:t.'T TEru-1 OF EXPmY DATE RENEWAL Of'TION 

RATE LEASE Of'TION NOTICE 

17.50 4,200.00 2 year·s 8S ('15 31 1 year 1 month 

100.00 10 years 98 04 30 Expi r s 

7.00 4,200.00 3 years 89 07 14 2 years 1 monl.h 

6.50 9,750.00 3 years 89 06 JO 2 rears 1 month 

9.00 27,000.00 1 year 07 31 

.~ 

9.00 9,000.00 1 year 07 31 



•) ' 
.. :\ ~ ·?:· -~i = ~. if,;, 0 

i',~,ll~~~~~t; :, ' 
~\ll·'h:a"l.~ •• :\ .~.: . ~ .rf:.._ • ' 

~· ""!<'. -"~•ll'..:i .. ~ 
.~.r"' ' ' 

. ..... : ~§.~. ' '.;~ ·'t' *''m~ · rt.r :-~·-· ... 
t~ '-]'.1: . .,·~r~U· · ~ . 
t$} . t~'"""'"'..-.Altt· ·''t· 

:/·~~:..~· 
) ; 

i~;;~~~~rr.~ir: ;~ .. : · 
.-,;IHk ·' 'I ' ' · · 

~-.~.·(<;:~~· : 

-~ ..... 0 

.... .. ,,~, ',!#-} 
)' 

BUILDING 

~titchclmor·c Building 
llappy \'.al1 ey 

~ti t.chclna01 ·c llu.i 1 cl.i ng 
IL"lppy \'a llcy 

Hit.chelmore Bailding 
Happy Valley 

Hitchelmore Building 
Jlappy \'alley 

Hitchelmore 13u.i.lding 
Happy \'alley 

Hitchelmore Building 
liappy \'alley 

BLDG. 
NO. 

553S 

5505 

5516 

5515 

5537 

5536 

LANDLORD 

Goose P.eal f.st.;tt.l· Ltd. 

Goost.> Heal Estate Lt.d. 

Goose neal Estate Ltd. 

Goose neal Estate Ltd. 

Goose neal Estate Ltd. 

Goose P.eal Estate ltd. 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APP.IL 1], 1988 

(Standard Measurements} 

DEP.ARIMEt.'T RENTAL 
AREA 

Dc>vclopmcnt and !!37 
Tom·ism 

Justice ( Prodncial 3. C1(18 
Cow·t) 

-· 
Justice (Cro"TI Pro- 356 
secutor's Office) 

Justice (Adult Pro- 7ll 
bation Officer) 

Consumer Affairs & 6SB 

Commmications 

Social Scn·ices 2,858 
(negional Office) 

RENTAL ANNUAL RENT TERM OF EXPIRY D.\TE REh"EWAL OI'TION 

RATE LEASE OPTION ~CITICE 

14-00 11,718.00 34 months 89 06 12 2 years 2 mont·.hs 

13-50 .u, 82i. 50 5 years 90 08 18 Ex pi t!S 

13.50 4,Soo.oo 5 years 90 08 18 E>rpi ·es 

13.50 9,600.00 5 years 90 08 18 Ex pi ·es 

14.00 9,632.00 3 years 89 06 12 2 years 2 mont,hs 

/ 

14.00 4~,012.00 3 years 89 06 12 2 years 2 monU1s 
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BUILDING 

LAUP..-\001!. 

Goose r..ca 1 Est.at,e 
l.Hdg., llupcdale 

Hancock's Variety 
Bldg., Fm·teau 

Labrador Bargain 
Store, Labrador 

Building #412 
Goose Airport 

Goose Bay Airport 

Acr·eman Building 
Hary's Harbour 

BLDG. 
NO. 

55-B 

5533 

5523 

5508 

5513 

5524 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Me~surements) 

LANDLORD DEPAIIDIENT RU'TAL 
AREA 

Goose Ileal Est;~te Ltd. Social Scn·ices 1,020 

Hancock's \'ariety Ltd. Scx;;ia1 Services 1,017 

Labrador Bargain Store Justice (Supreme 4,603 
Court) 

Public \l'orks Canada Culture, Jlec. and 143 
Youth (ll'ildlife 
Division) 

Transport Canada Forest Resources & 5,000 
Lands (Lease of (Land) 
TJ·ailer Sites) 

Henry Acreman Social Services 700 

\ 

~i 

, 

.~ ! 

" 
: 

Ra'TAL ANNUAL RENT TERH OF EXPIRY DATE RENf.\oo'AL Of'TION 

RATE LEASE OPI'ION NUfiCE 

i 

i 
21.00 ::!1,420.00 3 years 89 10 21 ::! years ::! months 

14.95 15,::!04.15 3 years 8S 11 14 2 years 2 months 

15.50 71,346.50 1 year 88 05 31 E:l.."Jli es 

6.10 872.76 Honthly Tenancy 

Eff. Oct '..8 7-175-48 5 years 89 09 30 

Eff. Oct '88- 182. so 

12.85 9,000.00 2 years 89 01 12 E:\."Pi ·es 

I 
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BUILDIN~ 

~ltmicipal Building 

P..oddid:ton 

llhit.e Bay North 

Development Associ a t 

ion Dldg., 
St. Anthony 

Lotu·des Commlmity 

Council Building 

HcArthur Building 

Doyles 

BLDG. 
NO. 

4543 

4573 

4574 

4541 

I..Al\'Dl.ORD 

T01,n Cmmcil, P..odd.i.ckton 

ll'hite Dar North Dev. 

Association 

Lourdes Commlmity 

Council 

~h·s. Imelda ~lcArt.hur, 

Doyles 

RENTAl. I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 2.7, 1 983 

(Standard Mc~surements) 

DEPARlMEt.'T REI\ 'TAL 

.• AREA 

Cul tur·e, Hec. and 240 
Youth 1\l'ildlife 

Division) 

(Storage) 410 

Fisheries (field lSO 

Office) 

300 

Fisheries (Field 

Office) 

lleillt,h (Public 

Jlealt.h Nurse) 

, 
' ., 

REt. 'TAL ANt.'UAL REt.'T TERM Of EXPIRY DATE RENEWAL OI'TION 

RATE LEASE OI'TION NOTICE 

5.54 3,600.00 1 ~·ear 89 01 31 1 year 1 month 

~ 

13.33 2,400.00 1 year 88 12 01 1 year 1 mon1.h 

].40 2,220.00 2 years 90 03 31 Expir ~s 

1,200.00 Honthly Tenancy 

I 
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BUILDING 

Tourout Iluilding 
Piccadilly 

Tourout Building 
Piccadilly 

TmJrout Building 
Piccadilly 

Bay St • George South 

Dev. Association 
Bldg., (t-lcKays) 

Canada Post Corp. 
Building, Pmt aux 
Basques 

BLDG. 
NO. 

4535 

4569 

4575 

4549 

4576 

LANDLORD 

Hr. John Tourout 
Tourout Enterprises Ltd. 

Hr. John Tourout 
Tourout Enterprises Ltd. 

,.lr. John tourout 

Tourout Enterprises Ltd. 

Bay St. George South 

Development Association 

Receiver General for 

Canada 

'( 

,,. . . r 
I 

RENTAL 1 N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEP AR»IENT REt. 'TAL 
.. AREA 

Social Services 4,056 

llea1th (Public 6.:(0 

Health Nurse) 

., 
Public h'or·ks & Ser·- 132 
vices (Various 
Departmental Use) 

Pillral, Agric. and 280 
Norther·n Developm611: 

(Agriculture) 

Fisheries 205 

REt. 'TAL 
RATE 

1:!.0(\ 

12.00 

12.00 

12.86 

9.83 

ANh'UAL RENT TERM OF EXPIRY DATE RENEWAL OPTION 

LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

48,672.00 3 vcars 8~? 02 28 2 years 2 mont.hs 

7,680.00 3 yeaJ'S ss 10 31 2 ycar5 2 months 

1,584.00 3 years 89 02 28 2 years 2 monl:hs 

3,600.00 3 year 90 12 11 1 year . · 1 month 

2,016 . 00 1 year 88 05 Jl None 

,. .. 



:. • "5. 
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BUILDING 

~~ .. . • . 

Ntmicipa1 Building 

Port Satmders 

Hmicipal Building 

Port 5atmders 

~llnicipa1 Duilding 

Pasadena 

Tm,n Council Bldg., 

En glee 

To\\n Council 

Benoit's Cove 

BLDG. 
HO. 

4526 

4586 

4529 

4532 

4556 

R E N T A L l N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

LM"DWRD DEPARlMEt-.'T P£1\'TAL 
AREA 

Tm.n Cmmcil Social Sen·ices ~92 

Tm.n Council Culture, !tee. and 149 

Youth (\l'ildlife) 

, 

Pasadena Tohn Council Health (Pul.Jlic 254.75 

Health Nurse) 

Tohn of Englee Social Services 956 

ToMl Council of llalf\\ay llealth (Public 400 

Point - Benoit's Cove llealth Nurse) 

Joh~'s Beach, Frudnnn's 

Cove 

.. 
.. 

I RD. 'TAL Am"UAL REt-.'T I TER'1 OF I EXI'ffiY D,\TE RENEWAL I om oN 

RATE LEASE OPTION NCYilCE 

12.47 11.124.00 2 years 8S 11 30 2 years 1 mont.h 

~300.00 3,6('0.00 22 mont.hs 85 11 30 2 yca1·s l month 

per month 

198.70 2,3S.t.46 1 year 88 12 31 Exp J~S 

per month 

6.00 5,736.00 2 years 89 11 30 Exp res 

12.00 4,800.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 1 mont.h 

i 
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BUILDING 

C.t\. Tenninal 
Korth Sydney 

C.l\. T enninal 
Nm'th Sydney 

llannon Corporation 

Bldg. #3~7 
Stephenville 

Building #327 
Stephem·ille 

Building 834 
Stephenville 

BLDG. 
NO. 

HlS 

4540 

4520 

4521 

4567 

L\1\'DLORD 

Canadian National 

Canadian Kational 

!Iarmon Corpor'ation 

1'\fld. & Labr·ador 

Housing Corporation 

Nfld. & Labrador 

Housing Corporation 

.\ 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEP,AIIDIEl-t'T RD.'TAL 

AREA 

Development ( Tmrisn 445 

Information 13ooth) 

livestock Inspcctifn. 

Station 

, 
Justice (E.I'I.O. 3,007 

l'~dical Stockpile) Eff 
Eff 

Social Services 1,528 

(ll'mi< ActiYity Pr'o-

ject) (Rent Paid bv 

Social Serdces 

fisheries (Lobster 5,600 

Pot Storage) 

RENTAL ANNUAL RD.'T TERM OF 

RATE LEASE 

1.48 660.00 nene1;ablE 

1,~(10.00 ~lonthly 

3 years 

Jan. 1/8 - 21,1()2.00 

Jan. 1/8 - 22,116.00 

Eff. Jan. 1/88-10, 500.00 • 14 months 

. 
1,200.00 2 years 

EXJ'illY DATE RENEWAL 
OrTION 

Ycarlr 

Tenancy 

89 OS 31 !\one 

88 12 31 None 

89 03 31 None 

Of'TJON 
NancE 

I 

I l'i 
jll ( 

t 
I 
4 ~ 

I· 
!. 
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BUILDING 

Lundrigan Building 

:!nd Floor 

Lundrigan Building 

:!nd floor 

Lundrigan Building 

2nd Floor 

federal Building 
Burgeo 

HidtOI\ll Sales & Ser-

vices Bldg., Burgeo 

l'tidtm,n Sales & Ser-

vices Bldg., Burgeo 

BLDG. 
NO. 

4579 

4580 

4581 

4582 

4564 

4565 

LANDLORD 

Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Ltmdrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Public l\'orks Canada 

Hidtown Sales & Services 

Limited 

1-tidtm-m Sales & Service~; 

Limited 
.. 

RENTAL I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard He~surements) 

DEPAR:IMEt.'T RD. 'TAL 
AREA 

Cu1 ture, nee . and 634 

Youth (Youth Ser-
\'ices) 

Labour 2,352 

J 

Career Development 2,115 

&: Advanced Studies 

(Hanpower Training) 

Culture, nee. and 248 

Youth (Wildlife 
Division) 

Health (Public 479 

Health Nur·se) 

Social Services 606.25 

RD. 'TAL M\t.llhL REt.'T TERM OF 

RATE LEASE 

10.00 6,3-tO.OO 5 years 

,10.00 23,520.00 5 ycaJ'S 

10.00 21,150.00 5 years 

9.24 2,292.00 1 year 

12.00 5,748.00 2 years 

12.00 7,275.00 2 years 

EXPIRY DATE 

91 01 19 

91 01 19 

91 01 19 

88 08 31 

89 11 30 

89 11 30 

RENEWAL 
OPTION 

5 year·s 

5 years 

5 vears 

Expi1 

· Expi1 

OPTION 
NancE 

6 mont-hs 

6 monLhs 

6 months 

es 

es 

I
) 

J 
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BUILDING BLDG. LANDLORD 
NO. 

HillbJ'OOk ~!all 4563 L1mdrigan:;-Comstock Ltd. 

Corner· Brook 

~lillbmuk ~!all 4562 Lluulrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Cm·ne1· B1·ook 

Llmdrigan Building 4571 Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Corner Brook 
1st floor 

Llmdrigan Building 4571 Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Basement 

Llmdrigan Building 4578 Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

.Jrd Floor 

Lundrigan Building 4578 Lundrigans-Comst,ock Ltd. 

'J 
Basement 

. . 

il 

;i 
f/ 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPARlMENT Ra'TAL 
AREA 

Forest Resources & 2,288 
Lands 

Em·ironment (5tor~) 590 

" Social Scrdces 5,101 
(District Office) 

Social Services 4,102 
(Limchroom, Board-
room & Storage) 

for~stry (Regional 5,101 
Office) 

Forestry (Regi9nal 432 
Office) 

Ra'TAL 
RATE 

6.00 

6.00 

10.00 

10.00 

10.00 

' 

10.00 

ANh'UAL Ra'T TERM OF EXPIRY DATE REI\'EWAL I OI'TION 
LEASE OPTION NOIICE 

13,i2S.oo 4 years S9 o~ 30 2 years 3 munt~hs 

11 months 

3,5~0.00 4 yem·s !;9 0~ 30 ~ yt~a.-·s 3 months 

7 months 

51,010.00 5 years 91 01 19 5 vear·s 6 months 

41,020.00 5 years 91 01 19 5 years 6 months 

51,010.00 5 years 91 01 19 5 years 6 months 

4,320.00 5 years 91 01 19 5 years 6 months 

I 



, .. 
. ' : 1··· "( .• • 

~i'J~:;.w.-lt\'\,!~..1 , •. 
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BUILDING 

Herald Tm<crs· 
Cor·net' Br·uok 

Herald To11•ers 
Corner Br·ook 

Herald Towers 
Comer Brook 

Herald Building 
Corner Bt'ook 

utndrigan Building 
Brakes Cove (Garage) 

BLDG. LANDLORD 

NO. 

4512 Ltmdrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

4551 Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

4572 Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

4560 Ltmdrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

4578 Ltmdrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

.. 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APniL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) . 
DEP AR:IJ.1Ef\'T REt. 'TAL 

AREA 

Labour l,llynlo In- 500.33 
spection Office) 

Plus Corm1on Area 57.55 

Development 1,168.55 
07' 

+Comnon Area 146.79 

Auditor· General 1,217.27 
Department 

forest nesourccs & 18,409 
Lands 

Forest nesources & 425 
Lands 

. i 

REt.'TAL Am.'UAL RENT TERH Of EXPIRY DATE REt\F.I\'AL I OPTION I RATE LEASE OPriON NariCE 

13.00 7 ,25:!.44 3 years 89 09 30 ' 

12.50 14,606.89 3 years 88 10 31 E.xp r·es 

12.50 1,834.88 3 years 88 10 31 E.xp res 

lJ.OO 15,824.51 3 years 89 09 30 

13.50 248,521.50 5 years 89 04 30 2 years 3 months 

' 

3-53 / 1,500:00 ~lonthly Tenancy 
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BUILDING 

\1'ESTEP.:'Ii HEGJON, 

t\OHTHEn,.._ rJ:GION, 

KOJ:THEit\ Pf.,'\H\St.:U. 

Supreme Dr·ug Hart, 

l.leeJ' lake 

Supreme Dr·ug ,.!art, 

DecJ' lake 

Deer Lake Airport, 

Deer Lake 

Dcc1' Lake Airport, 

Deer Lake 

Cormmnit.y Council, 

,.lcadm~s 

DLDG. 

NO. 

.t504 

4545 

4557 

4568 

4555 

RENTAL I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Me~surements
) 

LANDWRD 
DEP ARlMEt."l' RF:h'TAL 

AREA 

Hr. Ronald Hogan Socia 1 Services 2,145 

J 

Mr. Ronald llogan r.ural, Agric. and 271 

Northern Development 

(P.ural Deve lopment) 

Transport Canada Forest Jlesour·ces & 15,000 

Lands 

Transport Canada Dept. of Pub lie 4 spaces 

ll'orks &. Services 

(Parking facilit ies) 

Cormnmit)' C01mcil Health (Public 596 

Health Nurse) 

r 

: 

t 

REI\'TAL ANl-:UAL REI\'T TER?-1 OF EXI'ffiY DATE RENEWAL OPTION -

RATE 
LEASE 

OPTION NancE 

12.00 25,740.00 3 ye:1rs 89 08 31 2 years 2 munt:hs 

12.00 3, 252.00 3 years 89 08 31 2 yt·ars 2 months 

Airp:rt. 
1.00 1 year 88 06 30 Year to Year 

,.kirt.en-n:e 22$.00 Hax:i.nnun 5 years 

(h-u-ge 

800.00 1 year 88 08 31 r.ene1.:ab e Ye<wly 

,. 

12.00 7,152.00 3 years 89 OJ 31 2 ye.,t""s 1 monLh 

•. ' ... 
"" ln ... ,,,-:, I 1· .. 

,• ... I 'I \I .,_ 
... { ""' ..... : ... .... 



. , ~; ... .. 
• • ~· .... : ,'tl..l 

·;.-...' - .: ~ ., l.'i'A. . 
· ·f\f ! _ ... ~ .u.\':P!"'.,.~ 

i;tJ.: 
R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL Z-7, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) . 

BUILDING BLDG. UJ-'DLORD DEP AR:IMEt.'T REt. 'TAL P.Ef\'TAL ANNUAL Ra'T TERH Of EXPIRY DATE RENF.WAL or·noN 

NO. · 
AREA RATE LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

Ha1'old Bm-ton llldg., 3591 Mr. Harold Burton llealth (Public 770 7.01 5,400.00 3 year-s 90 02 :!2 2 years 1 ffi(Jilt.h 

ltobert.'s Arm ltobert's Arm, Green Oay llealth tim·sing Off. 

and Clinic) 

~kmi d pal Buil ding 3591 'f o\,n of Hobert ' s Arm Cult.ure, !lee. and 176 6.82 1,:!00.00 1 year 89 02 :!4 Ex pi ·es 

Hobert's Arm 
Youth (Wildlife 

Pi vision) 

. 
' 

.. 

• I l 
. ' 
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BUILDING BLDG. 
NO. 

LaScie Properties 3577 
Bldg., Baie \'crte 

LaScie Properties ~588 

Bldg., Baie \·c,'te 

LaScie P1'operties 3576 
Bldg., Daie Verte 

Horgan Building 3582 
Eastport, B. Bay 

LANDLORD 

LaScie Pr·operties, LaScie 

LaScie Properties, LaScie 

LaScie Properties, LaScie 

Dr. \\'illiam A. HoPgan 
Eastport 

.. 

::t 

j 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Mea~urements) 

DEPARlMENT RD-. 'TAL 
AREA 

For·est Resour·ces & 230 
Lands 

(EXTR-\ SPACE) 405 

Transportation 255 
l~lot9r Registratirn) 

Culture, P..ec. and 220) 
Youth (\\'ildlife 
Division) ) 

(Storage) 180) 

Health (Public 406 
Health Nurse) 

. .. 

·, 

rl 

REI-.'TAL f.NNUAL Ra'T TERH Of EXPIRY DATE RENEWAL OITION 

RATE LEASE OPTION Nal'ICE 

8.00 1,840.00 3 years 88 09 30 2 year·s 3 months 
1-
,. 

8.00 3,240.00 26 months 88 09 30 2 years 3 months 

I 
8.00 2,040.00 26 months 88 09 30 2 years 3 months 

8.00 3,200.00 3 years 88 09 30 2 years 3 months 

9.60 3,900.00 3 years 89 03 31 2 years 1 month 

, . 



it4!~:~i;t~~ ·:· : 
~ i1 '·~~.,;~- "' 

, ; 
?t-·· RENTAL I N D E X II 

AS Of AI'JUL 2 7, 1988 

'i' 
;.:;~ 

(Standard Hea~urements) 

i 

i 
F ! 

I ' I . 

BUILDING BLDG. LANDLORD DEI'AIIDIENT RENTAL RENTAL ANNUAL RENT TERM Of EXPIRY DATE REI\'EWAL OPTION 
i 

NO. 
AREA RATE U:.ASE OPTION Nal'ICE I 

The Porte Village Ltd 3594 The Porte Village Ltd. Social Sen·ices :!,560 ll.50 2~,4-tO.OO 3 years 90 OS Jl 2 years :! months I 
Le"·isporte 

(District Office) 

The Porte Ullage Ltd 3595 The Porte Village Ltd . llca1th (Public 1,030 11.50 11,845.00 3 years 90 08 31 2 ~·ears 2 munt.hs 

lc1dsporte 
llealth 1\urse) 

... 

The Porte Village ltd 3596 The Porte \'ill age Ltd. CulttU·e, nee. and :wo 11.50 3,450.00 3 years 90 OS 31 2 years 2 mont.hs 

Le1dsporte 
Youth (Youth Ser-
vices Division) 

I 
. ' 

The Porte \'illage Lt d 3597 The Porte \'illage 'Ltd. Culture, nee. and 220 11.50 2,530.00 3 years 90 OS 31 2 year s 2 mont~hs 

Lc1dsporte 
Youth (1\'ilcllife 
Division) ' 

'I11e Porte Village l t d 3598 The Porte Village ltd. Transportation 440 11.50 5,060.00 3 years 90 08 31 2 years 2 months 

Le,dsport.e 
(Hotor negistration 

I 
Division) / 

Chipp Build1ng 3559 \\'illiam Chipp Social Services 1,862 6.00 11,172.00 2 years 88 05 03 E:Kpil ~s . 

Baie Verte i 

I 

' ' 
I 
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BUILDING 

lleh·lett Building, 

.5-pl'ingdale 

lleh·lett Building, 
Springdal~ 

lleh-lett Building, 
Springdale 

lle1dett Du.ilding, 
Springdale 

Cohen's Furnit.ure 
llldg. , Spr-ingdale 

\~esten1 Canadian 
~lining Corp. llldg. 
Springdale 

llLDG. 
NO. 

3537 

3537 

3569 

3571 

3567 

3593 

r. E K T A L I K D [ X 

I...M"Dl..OrJ) 

Hewlett Leasing 

lle\\·lett Leasing 

llewlett Leasing 

He\\·lett Leasing 

Springdale T:ealty Ltd. 

\\'estelll Canadian ~lining 

C'?r.po•·ation 

AS Of APr.IL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEP AP-»IEI\'T REI\1AL 

AREA 

Social Sen·ices :! , 000 

(District Office) 

Social Services fil9 

(EXTil.A SPACE) 
... 

Transportation 5:!5 

(Hotor flegistr<lt.ial 

Labour (Electrical 585 

Inspection Di ''is-
ion) 

J'Jept. of Health 1,320 

(l'ublic Health 

~tines (Core Stor- 3,000 

age facility) 

r..E'!.1AL I Ah'l."UAL P£'-1 I TERH OF DJ'IRY D.\TE RHlDiAL I O!'TlOS 

R\TE LE.I\SE Of'l'ION Nai'ICE 

7. so 15,000.00 Honthly Tenancy l (Pending completion of 
t(•ncit:J"e pr-emises) 

) 

7.50 6,14:!.50 Honthly Tenancy } 

9.00 4,725.00 Hont.hly Tenancy ) (Pending completi on or 
) tenderi g process) 

- ) 
) 
) 

9.00 5,265.00 Honthly Tenancy ) 
) 

10.22 13,500.00 2 year·s 89 10 31 Exp res 

I 

2.00 6,000.00 :! years 88 06 30 
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or 
- BUILDING 

Private Dl•elling, 
Porterville 

Hmicipal Bt.tilding, 
Centt'e,·ille 

1\l<lico Building 
\\'indsor 

Parnar Holdings 
Building, Buchans 

BLDG. 
NO. 

3535 

3536 

3573 

3574 

R E N T A L I r-; D E X 

AS Of AI' RD. 27, 1988 

(Standard MeasuremenLs) 

. 

I LA.t.'DLORD DEPARlMEI\'T REI\'TAL 
AREA 

1\b'. Bruce Porter (\\'ild- Culture, Rec. and Room in 

life Officer) Youth (\\'ildlife 1).,-e 
Officer) 

Comrmutity Council, Health (Public :!89 
Centre\·ille HealU1 Nurse) 

j\~. Clarence Young, Public Health 180 

St. John's NIU'SC 

l'amar Jloldings Limited, Development (P.eg- 180 
Buchans ional Sub-Office) 

.. 

t 

I 

I 

I 
I I'.E.'IDI'AL I OITI ON REt. 'TAL Ah't.lJAL RE.\'T I TERM OF EXPillY DATE 

RATE LEASE OPTION I NOT] CE 

Private 300.00 Honthly Tenancy 

ling -

-

5.00 1,445.00 2 years 89 09 30 Expi es 

I 
l 

13.33 2,400.00 Honthly Tenancy 

I 
11.67 2,100.00 3 years 90 11 30 2 years 1 mont.h 

/ 

I 

J 
' 

! 



~;;~:~~l:i,;_fi;- .;;:;::'.;.,';;.·if-"'"·--·· 

BUILDING 

Hun.icipal Building 

Comfort Cove, ~,stead 

Hunicipal Building 

Pool's Cove 

1\otre Dame Bay ~lem. 

Hospital, Th·illingate 

r.lanuel Realty Dldg., 

'I\d llingate 

P-ico Jlold.ings Bldg., 

Grand Falls 

P-ico Holdings Bldg., 

Grand Falls 

I DLDG. LANDLORD 

NO. 

3528 Collllltmity Council 

3529 Cormumity Cmmcil 

3572 I Notre Dame Bay Hemorial 

Hospital 

3530 I ~lanuel Realty Building 

3583 I r-ico Holdings Limited 

rll' 
~ ~ 

P-ico Holdings Limited 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPAIIDfENT 

llealth (Public 
Health Nur,.,e) 

Jlealth (Public 
Health Nurse) 

llealth (Jiealth In

srection Office) 

Social Services 

Social Services 
Regional Offke 

Career Development & 
Advanced St,udies, 

Head Office Central 

Comm. College (Rent. 

paid by that Dept.) 

RUTAL 

AREA 

538 

130 

400 

2,120 

2,800 

1,200 

I REt. TAL I ANNUAL REt.T I TERM Of I EXI'IRY DATE RENE\I'AL I OPTION 

RATE LEASE OPTION NCYIICE 

I 5-57 3,ooo.oo I 2 yeaJ'S I 89 08 31 1 year l1 month 

I 13.85 1,800.(10 Honthly 'Icn;mcy 

I I ~0 CIL~GE 
r~E\ir\B~f. liiTHOLl 

CTE 
8.00 16,96o.oo I 3 years I 89 OJ 31 2 years 2 months 

13.25 37,100.00 I · 5 years I 91 04 30 I 2 years I 2 months 

14.55 17,460.00 3 years 90 10 31 2 yearsl 2 months 



... 
:~· ~~-;}; i - I 
,:~J~~ . . . . ._. · 
~if{.,~ ::,1 ~ .•. : .. ~ ~ .. J 
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1 

l-' .. ·tJ·~.~~ .. 
R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard ~easurements) 

BUILDING BLDG. LANDLORD DEPAitiMEt.'T RENTAL REr..'TAL ANNUAL RENT TERM OF EXPIRY DATE RE.\'EWAL OI'TlON 

NO. 
AREA RATE LEASE Of'TION NOTICE 

llurden Building 3522 J. B. Holdings Limited Labour 387 12.75 4,934-23 2 years 90 OS 31 Expit cs 

Gander -

l.lurden Building 3580 J. B. Holdings Limit,ed Consumer Affairs & 318 12.75 .t,054-50 2 years 90 OS 31 Expi1 ts 

Gander 
ConmWlications ' 

Burden Building 3524 J. B. Holdings Limited Fisheries 572 12.75 7,293.00 2 years 90 OS 31 E.xpi es 

Gander 

Burden Building 3581 J. B. Holdings Limited Justice (Adult Pro- 470 12.75 5,992.50 2 years 90 08 31 F.~ -pi ·es 

Gander 
bation Office) 

Burden Building 3525 J. B. lloldings Umited Transportation 449 12.75 5,724-75 2 years 90 OS 31 E>.-pi es 

Gander 
Vlot,or P..egistl·ation) 

But·den Building 3526 J. B. Holdings Limited Public \\'arks and 1,625 12.75 20,718.73 2 years 90 08 31 Ex pi ·es 

Gander 
Services 

Burden Building 3579 J. B. Holdings Linuted De\'eloJXllent ( Pegi.mal 1,494 12.75 19,048.50 2 years 90 08 31 Expi.J es 

Gander 
Office) 

Burden Building 3527 J. B. Holdings Limited Finance 164 12.75 2,091.00 2 years 90 08 31 [:\.-pi es 

Gander 
I 



: 1~:~.:~\ ~~~ }; ' :, 

,. 

"\ 

·l!.· 

BUILDING 

Hangar Zl, Gander 
Airport 

C.ander Airport 

Gander Aviation 
llldg., Gander 

Burden Building 
Gamier 

Burden Building 
Gander 

BLDG. 
NO. 

I...M"'DlllRD 

3600 I Transport Canada 

3568 I Transpo1~ Canada 

3587 I Gander Aviation Ltd. 

3520 I J. B. lloldings limited 

3521 I J. B. Holdings Limited 

~·· 7 
' 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPAJIDIENT RENTAL 
AREA 

RENTAL 
RATE 

Transportation (Ail 190,226 !(Land) 

Services Division 
Plus (Airport Hai n -nance Ch<Y·ge) 

Forest •~"'"'''"' • i 103, 907 ., 
-

Lands (Site for ne 
forest Protection 

'·centre) 

Culture, P.ec. & 

Youth (\\'ildlife 
I 120 I 30.00 

Di,·ision) (fr-eezer 
Facilities) 

I P..ura1, Agric. and I 2,1031 12.75 

Northern Develop. 
(P.m·a1 Development)

1 

I I ~ltmicipal Affairs I 2,408 12.75 

I 

I 

•' 

I 

ANNUAL RD.'T I TERM OF 
LEASE 

1.00 40 vears 

5, 301.60 

1.00 I 40 ~·ear·sl 

+ 2,895.92 
( Ai.rp::rt ~bini:.. I I 

Cl-nrge) 

3,600.00 1 year 

26,813.23 I 2 years I 

30,702. oo I 2 years I 

. ,• 

EXI'ffiY ~ATE RENF.WAL I OPTION 
OPTION Nai'ICE 

20~7 07 311 ~one 

2024 07 31 

I I 

88 12 31 I E:1:pit-es 

90 o8 31 Expil'es 

90 OS 31 E.xpil·es 

,. t' 

I 



• 4 _,•• ,j ~ • • 

, l~~-~"4 ·t~.c·.1 .. 

:~~~;~~ ··~;;ij, 
. ~~ 

BUILDING BU>G. Uh'DLOr.n 

NO. 

Polaris Building, 3511 Terra Nova Bldg. Ltd. 

Gander 

Polaris Building, 3511 Tcn·a Kava Bldg. Ltd. 

Gander 

Lahey Building, 3512 ~kCw-dy Enterprises Ltd. 

Gander 

G,nder Airport (Land 3589 Transport Canada 

Building #TC-7 3519 Transport Canada 

Gander Airport 

R E ~ T A L I K D E l 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements} . 

DErARl.ME.\"1' I REt. 'TAL 
AREA 

Justice (Ha~sz:.rote's 3,704 
Office and Ccurtn:xm 

Provincial Cow·t 327 
(D."TP.A SP:\CE} 

J' 

Justice (Gander 5,134 
District Cow-t) 

forestry (Hiring 17,223 
Plant for Insect (Land) 

Control Program) +Airport 
Haint. 
Charge 

forest nesources 16,155 

(forest fire Base} (Land) 

I REt. 'TAL ANt.'UAL RE.\"1' TER~t Of 

RATE l..EhSE 

12.00 44,44S.oo 2 years 

12.00 3,924.00 20 months 

I 

13.00 66,742.00 1 year 

3 years 

Eff. Hay/ 7-1,008.00 
Eff. May/ 8-1,152.00 

480.00 

,• 
1.00 5 years 

. 

I EXPIRY DATE RENF.I<.'AL 
OPTION 

ss 05 31 Ex pi 

S8 OS 31 -

89 10 31 1 year 

89 05 14 None 

89 05 31 None 

OPTION 
NCITICE 

' CS 

-

1 month 

l'f 
II 
I 
j 



•• • 1 

\ e;: .. · .. ~r.t .: ~ 

f,~ ·1'!i ~~:*; ,· 
. . ' .~.(~{~£"- .. . P' .:.· .~,., t~ ~o~ ,J 

. ..... J." 
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~ 

; 

•' 
/ 

' -. 

·ft 

BUILDING 

Nose,;m·thy Building 
Gamba 

lleffer·ton Building 
Templeman, B. Bay 

Gander Bay De\;elop-
ment Association 
Bldg. , Davidsville 

r~ssell Building 
(armanville 

Fr ·aser Nall 
Gander 

Fraser f.lall 
Gander 

Blundon's Realty 
Building, Gander 

BLDG. 
NO. 

3504 

3575 

3509 

3508 

3590 

3513 

3601 

~~' 

LANDLORD 

Hr. Lloyd Nose\•orthy 

\\'alter Hefferton, 
Templeman 

Gander Bay/Hamilton 
Sound Developnent Assoc-
iation 

~r. Brett P~sell 

Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Lundrigans-Comstock Ltd. 

Blundon's Realty ltd. 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard. Measurements) 

DEPARniENT REt. 'TAL 
AREA 

Social Services 2, 775 

Social Scn·ices 1,500 
(Distr·ict Office) 

. 
Forest Resour·ces 120 
and Lands 

Social Services 1,608 

Justice ( Crm.n 1,000 
Attorney's Office) 

Social Ser:-vices 2,219 

(Additional Space) 1,320 

Health (Regional 
Office) 

~.534 

RENTAL ANNUAL RENT TEr.M OF EXPmY DATE RO.T.WAL I OrTIO~ 
RATE LEASE Ol"'flON NafiCE 

7.90 21,922.50 3 years S9 07 31 2 years 1 month 

9-1?9 14,9S5.00 3 year·s 8S ('0 OS 2 ycar'5 3 m••nt.hs 

13.00 1,560.00 ~lonthly Tenancy 

11.00 17,688.00 3 years 89 04 30 2 years 2 months ' 

9.00 9,000.00 3 years 90 04 15 2 yeilr s 3 months 

I 88 08 31 10.50 23,299.50 2 ycar·s £:\.-pi es 

10.50 13,860.00 12 1/2 88 08 31 Ex pi ·es 

~lonths 

12.25 55,541.50 3 years 91 02 28 2 years 2 months 



~ -~~~t~i> ;;;;!~ ; · ~ 

.... . ; 

/ 

/ 

.- .. . ' 

BUILDING 

~Irs. Hary HacDonald 
St. Albans 

Former School Duild-
ing, Glovertohn 

1\.ean Building 
Gloverto\\Tl 

Kean Building 
Gloverto1,n 

Stroud Building 
Glm·erto\\n 

,.hmicipal Building 
Dover 

DLDG. 
NO. 

3564 

3501 

3584 

3584 

3578 

3585 

LANDWRD 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard. Measurements) 

DEPARlNE~'T REt. 'TAL 
AREA 

~lacDonald' s Sports Centre Health (Public 522 
Health Kurse) 

James Paton ~lemorial Justice (1-L'lgis- 1,200 

llospital Board, Gander trate's Office and 
Courtroom) 

.. 

~b·. Ed\\·ard 1\.ean, Social Services 1,346 

Traytohn 

t-lr. Edward Kean, Social Services 500 

Tra}to"n (EXTP.A SPACE) 

:\. E. Stroud Ltd. 1 
Culture, r.ec. and 242 

Gloverto\\n Youth (h'ildlife 
Division) 

lo\\Tl of Dover llealth (Public 230 
Health Nurse) 

REt-.'TAL ANNUAL RE.'..'T TERM OF EXJ'ffiY DATE RENF.\I'AL OPTION 

RATE LEASE OrTlON to:<JfJCE 

12.00 6,264.00 2 years S9 <.'~l 30 Lxpj ·es. 

4.00 4,800.(10 Indefini c Period 

8.00 10,768.00 3 years 89 04 30 2 years 2 monLhs 

8.00 4,000.00 28 1/2 89 04 30 2 years 2 months 

Honths 

9.00 2,178.00 3 years 89 01 01 2 years 1 month 

/ 

6.52 1,500.00 Honthly Tenancy Lease 



:.({; .: , .. · .. !~·.= ~~ ~"'· :. 

l!tf.~1:~!f.. ;.~·~~~,5~ ~: . 
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. . r. 

BUILDING BLDG. 
NO. 

CEXT!t,\L ltF:GION 

fl;uu1 Enterprises 35.t9 
lluilding, Hillto\\n 

Bann Enterprises 3546 

Building, Hillto\\n 

Bann Enterpr·ises 3549 
Building, Hillto,,1l 

L\KDLORD 

Bann Enterprises Limited 

Bann Enterprises Limited 

Bann Enterprises Limited 

.. 

·( 

r 

R E K T A L 1 1\ D 1: X 

AS OF Al'rJL 27, 1988 

{Standard Measurements) 

DErAJ'.DIENT RE.\'TAL 
AREA 

Culture, Recreation 150 

and Youth (1\'ildlife 

Dj visj on Storage) 

_, 

Social Services 1,412 

Cultw·e, P..ecreation l(l5 

and Youth (\\'ildlife 

Division) 

·' 

r-Et-. 'TAL 
RATE 

4.00) 

10.75) 

10.75 

·' 

AID.'UAL RL\'T 

600.00 

15,179.00 

1,128.75 

~ 

~ / 

I TER."1 OF 
LEASE 

2 years 

2 years 

·' I 

2 years 

EXPIRY DATE RE"'Th'AL I OrTI01'f 
OPTION KOTICE 

89 04 30 Ex pi ·es 

89 04 30 Exp· res 

89 04 30 Exp res 

' ·' ,.1 
. ) 
.I 

·' ') 



·" 

,;..--· 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) . 

BUILDING BLDG. LANDLORD DEPAJTIMEt.'T REI\ 'TAL REP.'TAL Am.1IAL RENT TERM OF EXI'ffiY DATE RE!\'f.'WAL OPTION 

NO. AREA RATE LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

. . 

Wiscombe Building 2546 Frederick D. Drover Transportation 683 7.0(1 4,781.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 2 months 

Har-ysto"n St. John's (Hotor· P.egistratior 
Division) 

\\'iscombe Building 2547 Frederick D. Dt·over Culture, P.ec. and 211 7.00 1,477.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 2 monLhs 

Harystm,n St. Jotu1's Youth (Youth Ser-
vices) 
~ 

\Hscombe Building 2548 Frederick D. Dt·over Fisheries 561 7.00 3,927.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 2 months 

Harysto"n St. John's 

~loore ' s Pharmacy 2535 Kenneth Hom·e Health (Public 380 12.63 4,800.00 Hpnthly Tenancy 

St. Lawrence Health Nurse) 

Hunicipal Building 2523 Tm.n Council, Bay Social Services 500 12.50 6,250.00 2 years 88 11 30 2 years 1 month ~ 

Bay L' At· gent L'Argent 
' 

I 

Lions Club Building 2543 Lions Cl ub of Bay Health ·(Hedical 950 12.00 11,400.00 3 years 88 12 31 2 years 1 month 

Bay L'Argent' L'Argent Clinic) 

~~cipal Building 2550 To"n Council Social Services 1,060 7-25 7,68$.00 3 years 90 09 30 2 years 1 month 

Arnold's Cove 

I 



I 

· .1' . .i~ · ~ 

.. -·· ...... 
R E N T A L l N D E X 

AS OF API!IL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) . 

BUILDING BLDG. LM'DLORD DEPAIIDIENT REI'-. 'TAL REJI.'TAL ANNUAL IID\'T TERM OF EXPIRY DATE R£1\'EWAL OM'lON 

NO. 
AREA RATE LEASE OM'ION NOriCE 

G & ,\ Buffett Bldg., ~553 G & A Buffett Limited Fisheries 590 11.50 6,785.00 3 vears 90 10 31 2 years 2 mont~hs 

Grand Bank 

G & A Buffett llldg., ~556 G & A Buffett Limi ted Social Ser·dces 1,8-tO 11.50 :!1,160.00 3 years 90 10 31 2 yeaz·s 2 munt.hs 

Gr·and !lank 

G & A Buffett Bldg. , 2554 G & A Buffett Limit.ed -Health (Public 880 11.50 10,120. 00 3 years 90 10 31 2 years 2 months 

Grand Bank 
Health Nurse) 

G & A Buffett Bldg., 2555 G & A Buffett Limited Health (Health In- 880 11.50 10,120.00 3 years 90 10 31 2 years 2 months 

Grand Bank 
spection Division) 

G & .4. Buffett Bldg., 2552 G & A Buffett Limited Transportation 280 11.50 3,220.00 3 years 90 10 31 2 years 2 months 

Grand Bank 
(Hotm· r:egist rat ion 
Division) 

' 
1\'iscombe Building 2545 Frederick D. Drover, Social SerYices 3,545 7.00 24,815.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 2 months 

Harystm,n St. Jolm's 



... 
R E N T A L I N I> E X 

AS OF APP.IL 27, ]9S8 

(Standard Measurements) 

. 

BUILDING BLDG. LANDLORD DEPAP.ll!ENT REf> 'TAL 

NO. 
AREA 

Clarem•ille Ocean 2542 Clarcm·ille Ocean Pr·o- Cultm·e, r.ec. and 100 

l'1·oclucts Building ducts Li.rni ted Youth (1\'ildlife Dh' 

is ion Cold St.ot·age) 

lohn Council Building 2537 Tohn of Catalina Health (Public 268 

Catalina 
llealth Nurse) 

Tm.n Council Bldg. 2536 To1,n of Badger's Quay Health (Public 400 

Badger's Quay 
Health Nurse) 

negional Library 2514 negional Lib1·ary Board Labom· (Hydro In- 250 

Bldg., Grand Bank 
spection Office) 

l·hmicipal Building 2515 Tm.n Council, Grand Le- Health (~lcclical 850 

Gt·and LePierre Pierre 
Clinic)( Public 

Health Nurse) 

St. Bernard',s 2516 Comrmmity Council llealth (~lcdical 330 

Clini c (Public 

llealth Nurse) 

Almar Rentals Bldg. 2551 Almar Rentals Limited Env i qmment 340 

Clarenville 

.. 

REI\'TAL ANJ.'UAL RENT TERM OF 

RATE LEASE 

78.00 7,800.00 1 yE>ar 

3.36 900.00 ~lonthly 

8.16 3,265.20 1 year 

10.80 2,700.00 Monthly 

2.82 2,400.00 1 year 

10.00 / 3,300.00 3 years 

10.00 3.400.00 3 years 

' ' 
I . 1,. 

EXPlRY Di\TE 

63 10 .31 

Tenancy 

88 12 31 

Tenancy 

89 03 31 

90 06 30 

91 02 07 

I 
I 

•.' 

IUJ\T.WAL 

OPTION 

1 year 

Expi 

lease 

Expi 

2 yenrs 

2 year! 

I I 

•.' 

I 
! t i 

I . 
t 

or•noN 
Nal'lCE 

1 month 

·es 

es 

1 month 

1 Month .. 



·' 

j, 
A·~ .. ( 

BUILDING 

ClAJ'-H\HLLE AXD 
DL1U:~ PEKP\5Ll.A 

.\bnit.oba Professionill 
Uldg.: Claren\·ille 

Pipeline Crossing 
Clarenville 

Cormack Building 
Cia renville 

Cholocks Building 
ClarenYille 

Dalfen's Building 
Clarenville 

Dalfen's Building 
Clarem·ille 

BLDG. LM"DLORD 
NO. 

:!538 \1'irco limited 

2504 Canadian ~ational 

:!549 Empire Development' Group 
Limited 

2509 Hr. Terrence Cholock 

2539 Dalfen's limited 

. -

:?5-tO Dalfen's Limited 

( 

R E N T A L 1 N D E X 

AS Of APPJL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPAr.:IME.'-.'T REl'.TAL 
AREA 

Justice (Crm,n -~t- ~75 
tur·ncy's Office and 
Adult Cor-rections) 

"" 
Education (D.\'.5.) -

Social Services 3,400 

Culture, nee. and 830 
'\'outh (\l'ildlife 
Office and Storage) 3,300 

finance (Taxation 2,386 
Office) 

Labour (Electrical 352 
Inspection Office) 

I 
I 

I. 

REP\TAL AA1\UAL Ra'T TfJN Of EXrmY DATE fiD..'E\I'AL OPTION 

RATE LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

9-95 F.,i(l6.:!5 ::! ~·e;~rs oo 01 31 Expir es ~ 

·- 5.00 Indcfini e Period 
i 
l; 

9-95 33,830.00 3 years 89 03 31 2 years 2 months 

9.00 t.e.-se reneh'eC (aciting ~ · gned rene1;al ~ fron Landlm·d) 

5.00 :!3,970.00 3 years 88 03 03 further Z mont:hs 

I 

Term 

9-95 23,740.70 2 years 90 02 28 Ex pi ·es 

9-95 3,502.40 2 years 90 02 28 Expi es 



' .. 

BUILDING 

~hmicipal Building 
Norman 1 s Co,·e 

C1·ane Building 
Bay Dulls 

~llnicipal Building 
St. Joseph's 

Harvat Holdings 
Bldg. , Kelligreh'S 

Gebb Holdings Bldg., 
Kelligrei\'S 

DLDG. I NO. 

1601 

1663 

1661 

1671 

1679 

I...M"DLORD 

Tile P..ural Distr·ict of 
Korman 1 s Cove /Long Cove 

~~s. Edith L. Crane 
Dar Dulls 

Community Council, 
St. Joseph 1 s 

Harvat Holdings Ltd. 

Gebb Holdings Linri.ted 

.. 

R E N T A L 1 N D t 1 
AS OF ArRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

I DEl' !'.Rll'JEJ.'T T'.Eh'TAL 
AREA 

Health (Public 171 
llealth Kurse) 

llealth (Public 632 
Health Nurse) 

Ileal th (Public 448 
llealth Nurse) 

Health (Public 2,364 
Health Nurse) 

Social Services 3,990 

RE!<.'TAL Ml.'UAL REh'T TERt.t OF EXI'ffiY DATE I r.n."'F.h·,\L orno~ RATE LEhSE OITION NOTlCE 

14.00 :!,400.00 ~1ontt y 1enancy 

10.92 6,000.00 :! years 90 04 16 Exp ' res 

8.03 3,600.00 2 years 90 06 09 E>.-p 1'es 

13-75 32,505.00 3 years 89 01 31 2 years 3 months 

I 

14.91 59,490.90 3 years 89 06 30 2 yeat·s 2 months 



.-'.i .. 
; 

, · 

/ 

BUILDING BLDG. LANDWRD 
NO. 

light Station 1606 Canadian Coast G.lai·d 
Cape St. l'lary's 

ll'ildlife Office, 15~5 Hr. C. findlay 
1repassey 

~le<lical Clinic 1596 ~lr. George Stamp 
St. \' incent 1 s 

~hmicipal Building 1654 Tmm Council 
Flatrock 

Hmicipal Building 16o7 Community Cotmcil, 
St. Joseph's St. Joseph's 

Nunicipal Building 1599 CommWlity Cotmcil, 
Branch Branch 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF APRil:, "1.7 0 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPAR:IMENT REh'TAL 
AREA 

RENTAL 
RATE 

Culture, Rec. and Lightkec.'P!i:S n~ 
Youth (Tourist In-
formation Centre) 

Culture, Hec. and Room in 'rivate 
Youth (\~ildlife Di.v.) 0\,·e ling 

Health (Public 600 8.50 
Health Nurse) 

llealth (Public 500 10.00 
Health Nurse) 

Culture, Recreation 216 10.00 
and Youth 

Health (Public 768 1.17 
Health Nurse) 

ANNUAL RENT TERM OF EXPIRY DATE RENE\I'AL OPTION 
LEASE OPTION Nal'ICE 

1.00 5 years 90 04 30 

4SO.OO Nonthly Tenancy 

5,100.00 lJ years 91 03 31 2 years 1 .month 
i 

I 

5.000.00 2 'years 89 11 09 Ex pi es 

2,160.00 2 years 90 01 31 Ex pi es 
,/ 

900.00 3 years 89 03 31 2 years 1 month 



' 
,/ 

-
' 

/ 

REJfTAL I N D E X 

AS Of APRIL 27, 1088 

(Standard Measurements) 

BUILDING BLDG. LM'DLORD DEPARIMENT REKl'AL REP.. 'TAL I AAl-ilJAL RENT TER~l OF EXrffiY D,\TE REr..Th'AL I OITION 
NO. AREA RATE LEASE OPTION t>OflCE 

Baltimore Hedical 1619 Baltimore Realty Limited Social Services 1,153 
Clinic, Ferr)·land 

1:!.75 14,700.75 5 years ss 09 01 Ex pi ·es 

(STOP-AGE) 108 10.00 l,OSC\.00 5 ~·cars ss 09 01 Ex pi ·es 

Bal timm·e Hedical 1520 BaltimOJ'e Realty limited Transportation 460 12.75 5,565.00 5 years SS O<;l 01 Ex pi ·es 
Clinic, Ferryland (~lotor 11egistratior 

Division) 
.. 

Baltimore Hedical 1519 Baltimore Realty Limited Justice (Courtroom) 940 12.75 11,985.00 5 years 88 09 01 £xpi es 
Clinic, Ferryland 

Baltimore Hedical 1521 Baltimore ncalty limited llealth (Public 488 12.75 6,222.00 5 vears 88 09 01 E:-.:pi ·es 
clinic, Ferryland Health N1U'se) 

/ 

· '. 

I 



f 

/ 

BUILDING 

Pipe Line Crossing 

Carbonear 

Stt·ong Building 
Old Perlican 

Lamer's Building 

\\hitbourne 

Trinity/Placentia 

~lall, ll'hitbourne 

Cable Holding Co. 

Ltd. Bldg. , Heart ' s 

Content 

Capstan Building, 

~lount Pear 1 

DLDG. 
NO. 

LANDLORD 

1582 I Canadian Nat:ional 

15S6 I Hr. Thomas Strong 

1589 I Hr. K. J. Lamer 

1590 I Trinity/Placentia r-lall 

Association 

1704 I Cable Holding Co. Ltd. 

Heart's Delight 

RENTAL I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

DEPARlMEh'T 

Educat:ion (D.\'.5.) 

REt.'TAL 
AREA 

llealth (Public I 650 
Health t-iurse) 

'Social Sen·ices I 2, 663 

P.ural, Agric. and I 496 
Northern Development 

(Rural Development) 

Social Services I 1 , 862 

(District Office) 

1685 I Empire Development Group I Health (Regional 

Limited Office) 
7;094 

\' 

~~ 

RENTAL 
RATE 

10.00 

11.40 

11.40 

9.25 

14-95 

ANNUAL RD.'T TERM Of 

LEASE 

1~.00 (Indefinite 

6,500 . (10 3 :rears 

30,358.20 3 years 

5,654-40 3 years 

17,223.50 3 years 

106,055-30 2 years 

EXPIRY DATE 

Period 

E-9 l'S 31 

89 06 30 

90 06 30 

90 09 30 

88 12 17 

RENEWAL I OM'ION 
OPTION NOTICE 

2 ycat·s l l mon1 h 

2 ye a n.! 1 monLh 

2 years ( 2 mon1;hs 

2 year s ( 2 monU•s 

2/1 yr 12 months 

pptions 



[i 

R E N T A L I t; D E X ' i 

AS OF APPJL 27, 1988 

(Standard H~suremcnts) 

BUILDING BU>G. LMLlLORD DEI' AJIDIEI\'T RE.\'TAL REI\'TAL .M"NUAL R£1\'T I TER~I OF EXI'IDY DATE RENEWAL Of'TlO~ ~ 

NO. AREA HATE LEASE OPTION NOTICE 

1 <J~· lc>l' Building 1701 Hr. Ed1.-arc.J Taylor Culture, nee. and 240 9-40 2,256.00 3 years 1990 07 14 2 years 2 months 

lladuoUI' Grace Youth (Youth Ser-
. 

\'ices) 
~ 

1 ay )!,. Building 1702 J.lr. Ed~>·aJ'd Taylor Finance (S.S.A. 220 9.40 2,068.00 3 years 1990 07 14 2 years 2 months 

Had ouur Gl'ace Didsion) 

" 

Taylor· Building 1687 ~lr. Ed~>·ard Taylor Social Ser\·ices 3,995 9.40 37,553.00 3 yem's 1990 07 14 2 years 2 months 

JladJOW' Grace (District Office) 

Tay.l or Building 1669 E.I.L. Holdings Health (.Public 1, 343 9.50 12,758.50 3 ~·ears 1988 10 23 2 years 3 months 

}J;u·hour G1'ace Harbour Grace Health Nurse) 

Ta~· l 01' Building 1670 E. I. L. Holdings Health (Health 1,157 9.50 10,991.50 3 years 1988 10 23 2 ~:ears 3 months 

!lad •mu· Grace Harbour GPace Inspection) 

/ 

Gad and Building 1581 Garland Realty Limdted Social Services 3,165 9.75 30,858.75 3 years 1990 02 28 2 years 1 month 

Hal'l>our Grace . 

.. . 

I 



··' ' ..... 

BUILDING 

T<Jylor· Building 

ll<ll'l>our Grace 

Taylor· Building 

Uar·buu.r Grace 

Taylor B1U.lding 

Jl<.~r·hour Grace 

Taylor Building 

Har·bou.r Grace 

Taylor Building 

llar ·bour Grace 

Taylor Building 

Har·bour Grace 

Taylor Building 

llarbour Grace 

DLDG. 
NO. 

1691 

1693 

1700 

1697 

1696 

1695 

1M9 

f· 7 
' 

R E N T A l I N D E X 

AS OF APRIL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) . 

I..M'DLORD DEPARDIEl'.'T Ra'TAL 
ARf.A 

Hr. Ed~-o·ard Taylor Fisheries 1,100 

~lr. Edw<Jrd Taylor Transportation 605 

(~lotor r..egistration 

Division) 

~lr. Edward Ta)•lor Justice (Adult Pro- 663 

bation Officer) 

~lr. Edward Taylor R.A.N.D. (Agric- 1,020 

ulture) 

.1-lr. Ed1;ard Taylor r...A.N.D. (Develop- 510 

ment Office) 

~lr. Ed1>ard Taylor Forest r..esources & 385 

lands 

Mr. Ed1>ard Tarlor labour (Hydr·o In- 685 

spcction Office) 

. 

RE.\'TAL ANNUAL RR'T TER"t OF D.l'D!Y DATE RE.\Th'AL OPTION 

RATE LEASE OPTION t\OTICE 

~.40 10,340.00 3 years 11?90 07 14 ::! rnont:hs 

9.40 5,6S;.oo 3 years 19«;10 07 14 I ::! months 

9.40 6,::!3::!.::!0 3 years 1990 07 14 ::! /IYJnths 

9.40 9, 588.00 3 years 1990 07 14 2 months 

9-40 4,71?-t.OO 3 years 1990 07 14 ::! mont.hs 

~.40 / 3,619.00 3 years 1990 07 14 ::! months 

9.40 6,43«;1.00 3 years 1'?90 07 14 ::! months 

.' .. ' ' · '• . 



.: 
f 

i 
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i 
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BUILDING 

~kmicipal Building 
Jleart,' s Delight 

&,unders Building 
llay Roberts 

&ossey Building, 
Bay Roberts 

Horrin Building 
Spaniard's Bay 

}k.lrrin Building 
Spaniard's Bay 

BLDG. LUmLORD 

NO. 

1693 Tm.n of Heart's Delight/ 

Islington 

1565 h'illiam SaWlders 

1570 ~w. Louis Bussey 

1664 Pu'ly ~lm·rin Limited 

1664 P.ay ~h.Irrin Limited 

R E N T A L I N D E X 

AS OF AJ>J>...IL 2 7, 19S8 

(Standard ~easurements) 

I DEPARlMENT RD. 'TAL 
AREA 

forest !lesources anti 1:!0 
Lands ( fc.rcst. Pv~·) 

Social Ser,·ices 3,65-t 

J 

Health (Public lllaltl'l 1,798 
Nurse & Health In-
spcction Office) 

Culture, Rec. and Office 

Youth Office 112 

(\iilillife Division) Storage 
45<> 

(Wildlife Division) Freezer 
8o 

·-

I RE!o.'TAL I ANNUAL RENT TERI'I Of EXJ>IRY DATE I RE."T.i'I'AL I OI'TION 
RATE LEASE OI'TION t\CYI'ICE 

850.00 1, 800.00 1 year 89 04 30 Ex pi es 

J::cr mon1.h 

9.50 3-t,ilJ.OO 3 vear•s 90 06 30 2 ~·ears :! monLhs 

6.95 12,496.10 3 years 88 05 31 2. years 1 wont:h 

. . 

9.50 1,064.00 3 years 90 09 15 2 years 1 mont.h 

4.50 2,052.00 3 years 90 09 15 2 years 1 monch 

,-

75.00 6,000.00 3 years :90 09 15 2 year·s 1 month 

I 



'i / 

R E N T A L I N 0 E X 

AS OF APIUL 27, 1988 

(Standard Measurements) 

. 

BUILDING nLDG. I LANDLOPJ> I OEPAPJMEt.'T RH.'TAL REt.iAL ANNUAL RENT I TER'1 OF EXI'lRY DATE RENEWAL Of'TlO~ 

NO. 
AREA RATE LEASE ornos t>OTICE 

A\'ALOX PEXI~SUA, 
EXCit:DI~G ST. JOII!-\'5 

~Irs. Kevin Tobin, 16..19 D & K Enter·prises Justice (~J..1gistmt.e's l,S'.\5 7-50 1~.137-50 2 years 89 04 15 Expi, r<>s 

Holyrood 
Office & Courtr·oomJ 

H:n>co Building, 16-tO Lincoln Realties Limited ~btor Registration 50:! 7-50 3,i65.00 2 years 88 ll 14 Exp r·es 

llulyrood 
( Dd ver Examining 

branch) 

liai>Co Building, 1642 Lincoln Realties Limited llcalth (Regional 4,275 7.50 32,002.50 2 years 88 11 14 Exp res 

llolyr·ood 
Office) 

I l;thCO 13rtil ding, 16.t3 Lincoln Realties Limited Labour (Electrical 1,009 7.50 7,567.50 "2 years 88 11 14 E>..-p res 

Holyrood 
Inspection Office) 

James C. Le•.:is, 1636 liolyrood fish Processors Culture, P.f'c. & Yrutlr 225 7,Soo.oo ~lonthly Tenancy 

llol)·rood 
(ll'ildlife Cold 

.Stor·age) 

~lunid pal Building lb:!S Tm.n. Council, !'ouch Ctwe Jlcalth I Public 134 

l'ouch Cove 
llcalth "iurse) 

11.43 2.103.1)6 1 year s9 o6 30 1 ye"'r 1 month 

. 

' • 
.. 

I 

\ 

~~. 
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